SPARC T7-1 Sun System Firmware 9.8.6`
Product: SPARC T7-1 Sun System Firmware 9.8.6
Release Version: 9.8.6
Date: Aug/07/2018
` Table of Contents:

- Release Summary
- Why Should You Install System Firmware 9.8.6?
- Release Profile
- Reference Information
- Bug Manifest and History of 9.8 Releases
- Special Release Notes:

- Note 1: Instructions for Firmware Upgrade from Versions older than Sun System Firmware 9.5.2.g
- Note 2: Information on the Live Firmware Update feature
- Note 3: Disregard occasional extraneous messages displayed during fwupdate
- Note 4. PCIe root port FMA alerts after upgrading to Sun System Firmware 9.8.6

### Release Summary

This release is called a micro-version, used as a maintenance refresh of the existing minor-version level (e.g. 9.8) and applies to SPARC T7-1 Systems. A micro-release (in which the third field of the version increments, such as from 9.8.5.c to 9.8.6) does not involve new general features, but includes bug fixes and critical security improvements.

### Why Should You Install System Firmware 9.8.6?

You are strongly recommended to update to the latest firmware release in your next maintenance window to ensure optimal system reliability, availability, security and performance.
There are several noteworthy changes in System Firmware 9.8.6 (since 9.8.5.c):

- ILOM:

- Add Aura7 support to T7 platforms (26667442)
- Correct issue that causes network management port to hang with Jumbo Frames (27135532)
- Add bootlog to snapshot collection to improve diagnosis (27012739)
- Correct issue that may cause i2ctest to fail when checking FRUID and TEMP_SENSOR (27862333)
- Correct ereport to properly report when FM is not present. (27553375)
- Fix reporting in cases of FPGA thermal shutdown (21983538)

- Nyx:

- Improve memory stability of certain DIMMs (27516292)

- Hypervisor:

- Correct issue that prevents sxadm from correctly reporting status of BTI Mitigation (28150745)
- Correct issue that may cause unexpected reboots (27949886)

- OBP:

- Correct issue that may cause onboard Fortville NICs to not operate properly (26768250)

See the Bug Manifest section for a complete list of fixes. For more information on the security content of this release contact Oracle support.
The table below shows the distribution of bugID's fixed across the five gates since the Sun System Firmware 9.8.5.c release:

Gate | Bug Count
ILOM | 201
Nyx | 1
Hypervisor | 2
OpenBoot | 1
POST | -
FWP | -

### Release Profile

-     Sun System Firmware
      Version:  9.8.6
      Location: Firmware/Sun_System_Firmware
      Keywords: FIRMWARE: SPARC T7-1 - 9.8.6 firmware_metadata
      Synopsis: FIRMWARE: SPARC T7-1 - Sun System Firmware 9.8.6

      Files included:
          Sun_System_Firmware-9_8_6-SPARC_T7-1.pkg
          Install.info
          metadata.xml
          powercycle_metadata.xml

      Version:
          Sun System Firmware 9.8.6 2018/06/13 10:00
          --------------------------------------------
          ILOM 4.0.3.1 Wed Jun 13 11:04:02 PDT 2018
          Hostconfig 1.10.5 2018/06/13 08:36
          POST 5.7.5 2018/06/13 08:22
          FWP 1.5.5 2018/06/13 08:17
          Hypervisor 1.19.5 2018/06/13 08:19
          OpenBoot 4.42.5 2018/06/13 08:04
          GM 1.10.5 2018/06/13 08:48

          Checksum of Sun_System_Firmware-9_8_6-SPARC_T7-1.pkg : 2338953520
          (generated by the /usr/bin/cksum command)

`
`

### Reference Information

Please refer to the online documentation for information relevant to this platform:
`
`

OTN Firmware Release Hub | http://www.oracle.com/technetwork/systems/patches/firmware/index.html
OVM SPARC | http://www.oracle.com/technetwork/documentation/vm-sparc-194287.html
Oracle ILOM | http://www.oracle.com/technetwork/documentation/sys-mgmt-networking-190072.html
SPARC T7-1 | http://www.oracle.com/goto/t7-1/docs
Open Source Link | http://www.oracle.com/goto/opensourcecode Please visit here to download the firmware's open source components that are required to be made available under open source licenses.

`
` `
`

### Bug Manifest and History of 9.8 Releases

    (Current Release:  Patch ID = 28359619.  Sun System Firmware 9.8.6  Total BugIDs = 205 since 9.8.5.c)

      28150745 Hcall # for CPU_MITIGATIONS is reserved by Fujitsu
      27949886 Unexpected reboots due to 'HV Abort' on T7-4 with 9.8.5.a firmware
      27912976 FM OK LED Not on after insertion even though the fans are running
      27870443 VNC client exits when content > 1 MB is copied to clipboard
      27863439 ILOM f/s full faults for coredump ilom.sshd#sshd
      27862333 Workaround for CR 27843417 - T8-1 new FPGA code to fix the issue with failed i2c
      27861811 Fix 100LFM_TMAX value for Mellanox CX-5 Card
      27859785 DRIVE_CAPABILITY_SENSOR not needed for **-2C platforms
      27854407 rKVM server should not depend on the uboot profile setting
      27846280 Host console logs should be written to /dev/shm when persistence disabled
      27840401 DIMM part numbers list cannot be maintained by development team
      27838679 preboot command 'saveenv' to save the environment variables for modified wipe
      27825188 Device Monitor: FMA Portfolio changes
      27825137 XSS Found in Service Tags by burpsuite
      27823595 Fix for CVE-2018-7225
      27818966 No message about PS oversubscription logged in SDM system log
      27802597 CTRL+ALT state is not cleared after client is restarted when in CTRL+ALT state
      27798048 VNC alters contents of paste buffer for URL's
      27797013 Fix for CVE-2018-1000116
      27788673 Problem with SYS-MGMT
      27786447 REST API: GET of single property that has no value returns no response payload.
      27774975 ILOM reported wrong type value for M.2 SSD drive
      27746470 Fix the hw_bti_mitigation_feature comment in platform_sparc_feature_def
      27745443 REST API: Reserve LUAPI error numbers for bug 27740299
      27741682 REST API: Add Swagger entry for /HOST/hw_bti_mitigation property
      27740944 psupdate -m option does not work for A266
      27740299 REST API: error response payload should include the ILOM error code
      27723769 RKVM Server client inactivity timeout must to be implemented
      27718363 Javascript error loading PKG files with quotes in question text
      27718148 Remove CPU1 debug messages in ILOM boot messages
      27701365 psupdate calling wrong get mode for A266, A265D and D258
      27699659 psupdate does not show correct FW version info if PSU is not in normal op mode
      27693960 Emulex keyboard/mouse potential 0x1c interrupt flood
      27693302 -e option for ereport of "fmdump" should not report information ireports
      27686396 FIPS mode performance improvements
      27684878 Intake LibVNCServer 0.9.11 (LT 38143 / BA 44035)
      27678815 REST Swagger: /SP/services/directconsole/video
      27654971 REST API: Replace swagger.json target strings with LUAPI string definitions
      27634891 Problem with DIAGS
      27630938 ILOM UsbEthernet inop; RX queue can become full with certain timing.
      27623525 psupdate -a option does not work with A266 PSUs
      27584630 Prepare ILOM VNC Server for Open Source Part 1
      27579685 nothing written to /dev/shm/hostconsole.log when persistence set to disabled
      27579462 RESTapi Swagger: /HOST/console/ persistence property mismatch name in swagger
      27553660 rewrite ILOM's hc_psu_is_present_viai2c()
      27553375 T7-1 doesnt alert if FM is not present
      27540193 FRUID: Update frudefs.h and deinfo.xml generated on Feb 12 2018
      27536048 MINIHELP Hostmgmt_Host-Control_Sparc.asp help text for hw_bti_mitigation
      27534106 Add tool to support manual manipulation of A266a capabilities
      27533963 RESTapi GET: /HOST/console "line_count", "pause_count" and "start_from" invalid
      27525896 VNC does not "wake up" Windows2016 display when it connects
      27516782 RKVM Server should be able to have a custom title
      27516292 Read gate delay needs to be increased on T7/M7/T8/M8 platforms
      27509185 Parfait 2.1 issues in IPMI
      27509176 Parfait 2.1 issues in logmgr
      27509139 Parfait 2.1 issues in mibs/trap_interface
      27501481 Remove use of experimental Perl feature in state_dump.pl
      27494989 Mouse scroll not working
      27494622 Cannot contact server when host in initial state, no OS or SP power cycle
      27486641 SSH-DC audit event 'finalize' should more gracefully handle abnormal termination
      27486561 REST SWAGGER: MISSING RESOURCE /SYS
      27479953 Existing ssh connections are not terminated after sshd is restarted.
      27472516 Import unmodified sources for building Perl 5.26.1 from ILOM vault
      27470785 Add ability to build Perl 5.26.1 to ILOM source tree.
      27470760 Upgrade Perl to version 5.26.1
      27463998 REST GET /SYS : inconsistency in targets returned
      27457944 REST Swagger: Missing Resource /SP/services/directconsole/serial
      27457049 Add sshfs as way to mount iso image for storage redirection
      27456662 JRC+ Seriald should use REAL USER NAME as user in consd commands
      27456341 REST: Allow property level access to FRU information under /SYS target
      27450114 REST: Each "Targets" array element must be a valid REST target path
      27447887 Provide SCP URL example for load/dump properties.
      27439660 REST: Add Target property to the response for GET of a property
      27439494 REST - Fix substring checks
      27436149 REST: Cannot get /System
      27432000 Missing period on first sentence on Device Monitoring Configuration help window
      27431822 REST Swagger:/SP/faultmgmt/0/faults/0/detector not listed
      27431578 Device Monitor: Check HOST power state before reading NVME Basic data
      27411817 Failed in test case "Backup and Restore-Restore with password"
      27410059 ILOM VNC: USB:SUN missing in boot options
      27408871 After resetting sp, first attempt to create web session fails
      27408527 ILOM VNC: Closing JRC hangs VNC
      27399649 some type of MOD CPU can't detect Product Name in FRU info.
      27385605 Add ILOM support for Mellanox CX-5 PCIe Card
      27381781 ILOM VNC Server
      27377319 REST API - Add support to retrieve FRU information
      27377262 REST JSON output contains escaped single-quotes which is not valid JSON
      27376828 Problem with SYS-MGMT
      27376799 AD/LDAPSSL may not delete temp files
      27359106 JRC and Snapshot browser download link does not work
      27338079 Lumain memory leak while during longevity test run
      27334186 EP config may expose internal Oracle information
      27334137 VRD updates may expose internal Oracle information
      27333872 sshd-dc (DCA) must support vnc port forwarding
      27304347 BOB_VMEMA_OBPS1 and BOB_VMEMB_OBPS0 NAC names switched
      27299411 add support for second source spi flash flash
      27289371 Restore telnet binary in debug builds
      27275252 /dev/shm/nf_cmdline may contain sensitive information
      27247805 REST POST: reset /HOST/diag/data not supported
      27240745 REST Swagger: Directconsole misspelt
      27236031 Device Monitoring Information page: Few typos
      27227338 REST Swagger Missing Resources
      27214526 REST GET: /SP/clients/OESHm wrong type used
      27209021 add VPD support to storagectl app
      27200383 libsysutil version of killall() should work on script
      27200062 Add fault rule for excessive memory CEs
      27193481 Rest GET/SP/services/device_monitor incorrect property type
      27193465 Rest Swagger /SP/services/device_monitor missing from swagger definition
      27191807 ILOM may send incorrectly encrypted passwords to RADIUS-server.
      27185533 coredump in trap generation, regression since r122702
      27135532 SPARC T7 network management port hangs with Jumbo Frames
      27133479 Newflasher creates .meta files for all RAM files
      27131383 Web: POSTed file transfer times have greatly increased
      27130458 hmnd should cleanup the pkg file when done unpacking the script
      27130377 REST: During firmware upgrade, can't get status properties
      27130080 REST: Issues loading firmware on SPARC platforms
      27118305 CPU/Processor "Description" information is lacking in the SNMP Trap output
      27111504 The hmnd server_uri property only accepts IP addresses
      27111461 Unpacking the hmnd update script leaves sp_upgrade_in_progress file around
      27110536 remove obsolete FAULTPASS capability
      27103475 Celsius is spelled wrong in the temperature limit event messages
      27083568 change some error level msgs to less concerning level ActDir and LdapSsl BE code
      27083482 REST Swagger : missing resources in /HOST/network
      27068497 REST Swagger: /HOST/diag/mode not listed under PATCH
      27068316 ILOM Remote System Console failure after uploading a custom CA cert chain
      27068142 JRC/JRC+ cert chain validation failure results in 3 warnings
      27051514 Parfait 2.0.0 issues in libpcap
      27051511 Parfait 2.0.0 issues in libhostdata/msr
      27051500 Parfait 2.0.0 issues in libhalcommon
      27051498 Parfait 2.0.0 issues in libdimmmgr
      27051497 Parfait 2.0.0 issues in libcsr
      27051492 Parfait 2.0.0 issues in fpga_event_logger
      27051486 Parfait 2.0.0 issues in lhctest
      27051478 Parfait 2.0.0 issues in hostmon
      27051138 Parfait 2.0.0 issues in adm1066update
      27045044 Parfait 2.0.0 issues in spsh
      27038762 ILOM not diagnosing/reporting fault after a fatal error
      27031399 Rest PATCH /SP/config 200 OK and 400 Bad Request in same response
      27018623 REST API deployed swagger.json should not contain "oracletags" properties
      27012739 Include /HOST/console/bootlog in snapshot collection
      27004013 Parfait 2.0.0 issues in spsh
      27004009 Parfait 2.0.0 issues in libqflash2
      27004007 Parfait 2.0.0 issues in libilomstatus
      27004005 Parfait 2.0.0 issues in libesas
      27004002 Parfait 2.0.0 issues in libcapi
      27003995 Parfait 2.0.0 issues in libbcmeeprom
      27003992 Parfait 2.0.0 issues in libami
      27003990 Parfait 2.0.0 issues in logmgr
      27003986 Parfait 2.0.0 issues in libpackage
      27003979 Parfait 2.0.0 issues in libcapitest
      26997628 REST: Attempt to get non-existent session returns "internal server error"
      26993291 Allow DCA port to be configurable.
      26991827 MINIHELP: Add "note" for custom CA certs to Mgmtaccess_Ssl.asp
      26982167 Add support for ECDSA user keys
      26981811 Support multi-host systems in REST
      26980367 MSAD, LDAP/SSL tests are failing in trunk, 3.2.6 and 4.0.2.0
      26964019 upgrade ILOM builds to use ilom.20170913 distro refresh
      26962785 Rest GET /about Invalid path error
      26955427 Rest GET local user fails - case sensitive
      26949365 Problem with IPMI
      26928674 Rest GET root target not gettable if other targets are requested first
      26923205 Display of /SP/services/sshkeygen results has blank line.
      26900644 Webgo crash observed when running security scans
      26894589 Support for a ssh-snapshot mechanism to stdout
      26864608 Update openssh to the latest 7.5p1 version
      26864162 bring in curl 7.55.1
      26820985 Don't fault systems which encounter SKX IIO Errata 511
      26812644 openLDAP update to openldap-2.4.40
      26768250 Failed to write to Admin Rx Queue Regs on versaboot IO domain reboot stress
      26760922 M7 - 4.0.1.1.b - REST GET - /HOST/VPS/history not accessible
      26731598 SPX86 dictionary in Event Registry needs to sync up with ILOM copy
      26719896 Pilot I2C driver performs blocking kernel sleep that should be avoided
      26719587 Pilot I2C recovery routine uses incorrect frequency value for bus speed
      26668568 Use exclusion wrappers around iptables
      26667442 Aura7 support on T7 platforms
      26662564 Need to support Cavium LiquidSecurity card in ILOM
      26638794 Problem with SNMP
      26638766 libesmtp update to 1.0.6-4 (Jessie)
      26614548 Accessibility - nav tree light grey on hoverover vs white text
      26500695 Host Storage Device function fails for image mounted from a SAMBA server
      26485607 POD code does not compile with libsa_feature (SAD) disabled
      26479643 bug.log url.c:80:websUrlType():Webgo: Missing mime-type for .so
      26445555 Direct Console configuration is not in live swagger model
      26445278 Parfait 1.9.4 Issues in libfddcommon
      26445175 Parfait 1.9.4 Issues in libipmi
      26430994 Parfait: Integer overflow in conditional exception throw
      26422079 Rest POST firmware update using Content-Type:application/json stalls webgo
      26395013 REST swagger: /SP/faultmgmt/*/faults/* fru_* properties missing in model
      26367233 consd doesn't check for IPv6 address types
      26332071 REST POST: reset cert/keys not supported
      26182792 REST Swagger : missing resources
      26144601 Add randomness and back off algortihms to ILOM+ push retries
      26032127 Remove telnet client from BusyBox build
      25726809 Webhelp link "Add, Edit, or Delete a Local User Accounts" not working
      25707853 CMOD CPLD version is incorrect
      25553045 [WATCH] Big time gaps (incorrect) in timestamped host console log
      25520581 Accessibility - column tables should not have row headers
      25507485 Store host serial console logs non-persistently
      25360184 Problem with SYS-MGMT
      25317240 PCIe FRU Part Number for Thales nShield Solo Card
      25106063 Changing Thales card to a different PCIe slot triggers bogus System Log event
      24932767 MINIHELP: generate new cert
      24364060 Improve hmnd feedback when OESHM package fails to run
      23252031 PCIe Faults should include FRU name and model number for PCIe components
      23011415 missing KA headers on concord for alert.chassis.memory.spi.update.failure
      22867348 snapshot to collect PSU firmware details
      21983538 Add code to handle FPGA thermal shutdown

    (From Patch ID = 27956316.  Sun System Firmware 9.8.5.c  Total BugIDs = 1 since 9.8.5.a)

      27963696 Backout CR 24609543 mmu_fault_area_conf does not reset mmu options flags

    (From Patch ID = 27723041.  Sun System Firmware 9.8.5.a  Total BugIDs = 50 since 9.8.4.c)

      27630792 Incorrect bounds check in log_pcr_event
      27624756 Fix for CVE-2017-5753
      27622277 Fix for 27607545 broke sonoma
      27615340 Add a "default" option for the hw_bti_mitigation scvar
      27608264 Add a "default" option for the hw_bti_mitigation scvar
      27607545 Add support for FWARC 2018/029
      27605443 Fix for CVE-2017-5753
      27589575 Fix for CVE-2017-5753
      27585535 Need to remove the polarity fix in CR 27548593 from S7-2L,S7-2,Netra S7-2 and S8
      27573106 Fix for CVE-2017-5753
      27546972 Fix for CVE-2017-5753
      27546074 Fix for CVE-2017-5753
      27541644 Add P8 S9 A266A FW to ILOM
      27536048 MINIHELP Hostmgmt_Host-Control_Sparc.asp help text for hw_bti_mitigation
      27524465 Update the BFT-disable scvar name
      27502045 Fix for CVE-2017-5753
      27502042 check htstate.hpriv before using CHECK_CRITICAL_SECTIONS
      27478921 Fix for CVE-2017-5753
      27465299 Add capability to switch BFT default
      27465282 Fix for CVE-2017-5715
      27384423 Implement A266a capabilities support in ILOM
      27378900 multiple DIMMS reporting faults with identical DRAM / Row values during POST
      27357433 Strand stack overflow in ffs_read_file
      27356179 Disable SW PM controls on Tahoe platforms
      27350072 HV loses hvabort data when SCC's are missing
      27338995 W+ watch-net-all does not display link speed/duplex info
      27306759 OBP nightly build is broken after dev/network/whitney code was pushed
      27304779 HW ECO updates may expose internal Oracle information
      27298334 Solaris 10 guest domain w/UFS filesystem fails to boot following SysFW update
      27284381 Trim HV version string when generating HV abort ereport
      27274909 Debug SER saving feature does incorrect endianness swap for HV abort SERs
      27272895 Problem with SYS-MGMT
      27268020 W+ watch-net-all does not link up
      27267467 FHF reads return incorrect data if not page-aligned
      27241113 Reduction in memory bandwidth after running POST
      27215439 FCode drivers for Whitney+ network adapters
      27212573 allow diag hcalls in subguest
      27199440 Harden the VBSC DIMM SPARING SP FPGA Mailbox accesses
      27153539 Fix 2PM failure introduced by 26682168
      27149470 Sensor VPS_CPUS and VPS_MEMORY readings are 0 Watts
      27097871 Unexpected Event 8400 ff000XXX During Boot
      27097593 Disable SW power management by default
      27083856 Host off & HOST_LAST_POWER_STATE enabled, host shouldn't be on after SP power cy
      27083597 FMA topology incorrect, calls out IOS RP as a FRU
      27026269 Host gets turned off by SP: System Over-temperature Protection ended
      26991504 HVAbort after injecting scratchpad uncorrectable ecc error in kernel zone
      26776010 Hwdiag port80 output interprets IIO init post code as MRC error code
      26682168 PFM retimer failure should not cause HC to abort
      24609543 mmu_fault_area_conf does not reset mmu options flags
      24609521 mmu_options_conf allows some invalid flags

    (From Patch ID = 27572454.  Sun System Firmware 9.8.4.c  Total BugIDs = 1 since 9.8.4.b)

      27548593 Check the polarity for the fan board pca9555

    (From Patch ID = 27437359.  Sun System Firmware 9.8.4.b  Total BugIDs = 3 since 9.8.4)

      27298505 Fix for CVE-2017-17562
      27357650 Problem with SYS-MGMT
      27429704 BOB_VMEMA_OBPS1 and BOB_VMEMB_OBPS0 NAC names switched

    (From Patch ID = 27353127.  Sun System Firmware 9.8.4  Total BugIDs = 149 since 9.8.3)

      27109530 FPGA may report ADR shutdown as power failure
      27093801 Wrong bitmask used for retirement ID checking
      27092938 Build system should detected when sshd_config file for DCA is out-of-date
      27092913 Build system should detected when Java sources are newer than signed JAR
      27076722 FPGA to implement AEP SPD TSOD mutex
      27068772 disable ilom_status_feature in ilom_4.0.2
      27067261 ipmitool mc reset cold loops from host, cause ILOM to drop to preboot
      27058628 Provide ILOM-HV interface for CSR accesses
      27050544 /HOST/console dump command is case sensitive
      27049725 Cavium are faulted when the server is powered on.
      27041269 Coding error in routine CollectUPIPortsStatus
      27037950 Upgrade tzdata to 2017b-0
      27032688 many files in /coredump etc cause SP to hit watchdog timeout
      27032590 Loading or deleting ssh key changes property "embedded_comment" to "#".
      27032391 SSH Key comment is truncated
      27025451 jnlp failure for remote login
      27019445 Change sshd MaxAuthRetries to 6 for direct console access (sshd-dc)
      27018443 /HOST/Console dump fails when run as non-root user
      27012850 ssh-snapshot (set dump_uri=console) causes sp_trace_ctl coredump
      27003906 Standardize debug printing & prevent unused variable warnings caused by it
      27003435 ilom 4.0 snapshot improperly zips non-Active SPM with absolute paths
      26982167 Add support for ECDSA user keys
      26980367 MSAD, LDAP/SSL tests are failing in trunk, 3.2.6 and 4.0.2.0
      26980340 Hmnd process is being blocked by slow or blocking HMN server.
      26964019 upgrade ILOM builds to use ilom.20170913 distro refresh
      26962785 Rest GET /about Invalid path error
      26955427 Rest GET local user fails - case sensitive
      26955310 Don't train root ports when the root port is disabled
      26949365 Problem with SYS-MGMT
      26948317 Update .arcconfig for new Phabricator server
      26948274 Update .arcconfig for new Phabricator server
      26928674 Rest GET root target not gettable if other targets are requested first
      26928001 XIR leads to hvaborts
      26927991 NVMe workaround for drive poweroff leads to clipped resets
      26927674 DDR4 Gate Training Adjustment step required for new
      26927138 SSH as non-root user fails - permission denied
      26923205 Display of /SP/services/sshkeygen results has blank line.
      26913731 restarting sshd cause lumain to crash and coredump reported
      26909766 Dont crash if websDone is called twice
      26906916 REST: GET of write-only property returns "200 OK" but no content
      26900186 REST swagger model should support both SP and CMM targets
      26894589 Support for a ssh-snapshot mechanism to stdout
      26882547 SP logs may be truncated after downgrade.
      26875755 fruimagedump is broken
      26870022 Web server crash possible in REST error path code
      26864862 ILOM.cloud - remove remote authentication methods
      26864632 Problem with SYS-MGMT
      26864608 Problem with SYS-MGMT
      26864162 Problem with SYS-MGMT
      26856103 Rest reports /HOST as a target, but then says /HOST doesn't exist.
      26856079 Rest: Can't get /about/* properties, malformed JSON response
      26828980 Properties that accept integer values are defind as type string in swagger file
      26828580 Issue with ADI
      26828209 SP Trace initialization to handle AC-cycle-related Trace Buffer corruption
      26827732 Property with luapi value "Not Present" does not have a value in JSON output
      26820985 Don't fault systems which encounter SKX IIO Errata 511
      26813344 Host auto power on fails after reset_to_defaults=factory then AC power cycle
      26812842 Problem with SYS-MGMT
      26812644 Problem with SYS-MGMT
      26812614 Problem with SYS-MGMT
      26809843 libpilotmbox.so.1: pmbx_deactivate() does not fully disable mailbox regs
      26802021 ILOM fdd diagnosis needs certainty values adjusted when multiple suspects
      26796703 Problem with SYS-MGMT
      26796700 Support 512 byte+ IPMI FRU proms
      26790920 ILOM fdd diagnosis fault.cpu.intel.pkgc_failure needs certainty value adjusted
      26789808 Clean up swagger file description strings by removing "SP" references
      26757885 Add a REST-only "about" target for version, copyright and legal statement
      26732906 Parfait read outside array bounds in call to write in cmn_msg.c
      26731844 reduce the maximum length for bootmode/script property to 1000
      26730838 Can we add PCIe slot enable and disable to SP/event/log
      26730704 adjust certainties for multi-FRU PCIE suspect lists
      26719896 Pilot I2C driver performs blocking kernel sleep that should be avoided
      26719587 Pilot I2C recovery routine uses incorrect frequency value for bus speed
      26719526 Pilot I2C recovery routine reports false recovery failed indication
      26718819 Fix for both 25726336 and 26628624
      26714126 Parfait read outside array bounds in STD C function in error_svc.c
      26712419 Enable GM ring SP Trace component filesync by default
      26681993 Problem with SYS-MGMT
      26680397 Update HV TPM Event Log PCR locality tracking.
      26675103 REST coredump generated by fuzzing /sp/system_identifier
      26670063 Fix minor typos in GM
      26668568 Use exclusion wrappers around iptables
      26668400 Increase boot-script maximum length from 255 to 1024
      26668354 Incorrect CPU ID range check in subguest enter and wait hcalls
      26662564 Need to support Cavium LiquidSecurity card in ILOM
      26661567 Problem with SYS-MGMT
      26660801 Rest PATCH properties accept invalid JSON boolean values True/False
      26660633 Rest PATCH /SP/firmware invalid data deletes firmware file and coredump reported
      26651165 multiple firmware load of backup image mismanages package
      26650070 bootmode script property maximum length increase from 255 to 1023
      26645661 Parfait reported read-outside-array-bounds in ldc_link.c
      26645113 Parfait reports read-outside-array-bounds in GM PDM code
      26638794 Problem with SYS-MGMT
      26638766 Problem with SYS-MGMT
      26638510 ILOM support for SPARC Hypervisor Live-Patch feature
      26637397 add mutual exclusion wrapper around iptables invocations
      26636401 Additions to ILOM status functionality
      26628200 Add collection of First Error Pointer to AER Error Scraping
      26627044 spi_flash: ensure write-enable is deasserted after host_flash update
      26614099 Parfait reports buffer-overflow in flash_mgmt.c
      26608430 Parfait reported read outside array bounds in host_mbox.c
      26597333 OCI Pull (not stream) snapshot.
      26591619 REST swagger: /HOST/diag/data not listed under Patch
      26591592 HV live patching support
      26591556 Use direct FPGA reads for PROM version string searches
      26577230 Parfait reported buffer overruns/overflows in ser_utils.c
      26573011 Parfait reported read-outside-array-bounds in smp_spec.c
      26564233 REST SWagger : /SP/policy/DIMM_CE_MAP_OUT missing
      26558788 Parfait reported buffer overruns/overflows in lfu_errors.c
      26539205 ILOM status functionality
      26526945 'prtfru -n' does not display Manufacturer Part Number for DIMMs
      26518147 Allow service_state_feature on non-POD platforms
      26484743 REST CREATE SNMP objects fails if SNMP is in uppercase
      26452064 NCGF init interfaces script should be under the kept with init interface app
      26452019 Rest Swagger /SP/services/snmp/users permission property POST invalid value rw
      26430424 Rest Swagger /SP/firmware/update target and properties missing from swagger file
      26426848 Replace Oracle Solaris 12 certificate with Oracle Solaris 11.4 certificate
      26416852 HV to prioritize reporting of memory UEs over CEs.
      26372769 REST PATCH /SP/services/http properties not patched after first item in payload
      26372706 Setsvcid should update all containers by default like setpsnc does
      26352791 SPARC T7 Unrecoverable error on another CPU with SysFW 9.7.5.b
      26331227 REST Swagger trunk: Missing http(s)resources
      26331132 REST S7-2 Swagger : missing resources
      26322915 REST PATCH : patching network properties causes coredump
      26315311 REST Swagger : RO /SP/services/https/ssl/custom_key/key_present listed in patch
      26308267 REST swagger: /sp/clock uptime model and example are incorrect
      26306897 REST Swagger: SNMP v1 and sets should be false in patch example
      26228701 System service LED not turned off when fault is cleared during Solaris boot
      26182021 REST Swagger: write only properties listed under get
      26176912 request for GM to accept some retire requests prior to HV start
      26144601 Add randomness and back off algortihms to ILOM+ push retries
      26129004 T7/M7 platforms should not print an error for MR2.2 revisions
      26108306 REST GET : /SP/services/snmp/v1, /SP/services/snmp/sets don't return value
      26108285 REST GET: All properties under /SP/services/snmp/users/<user> return username
      26080382 modify bootbus-par ereports to facilitate suspect list diagnosis
      26079867 Re-implement the fix for 25963429 Current CE limit value faults too many DIMM's
      25911614 JRC+ storage redirection does not suspend miniroot redirection while active
      25796696 Javascript Error when trying to take ILOM snapshot from BUI
      25790998 Web should be able to handle failure to obtain role for an user account
      25727734 Increase the console history shown via ILOM UIs
      25558479 Network test "ping" accepts both IPv4 and IPv6 destinations without using ping6
      25528935 Kernel level Uncorrectable Error (ARFE) kernel Zone resource, panics Global zone
      25409961 prtfru -n not correctly capture FMA Faults from FRUID data
      24972764 Storage monitoring status needed in updates to ESHM
      24621673 RFC 7230, Host header compliance
      24364060 Improve hmnd feedback when OESHM package fails to run
      23252031 PCIe Faults should include FRU name and model number for PCIe components
      22504606 Problem with SYS-MGMT
      21903900 VHBA LDC connection timeout is shorter than VDISK/VNET resulting in boot timeout

    (from Patch ID = 27043765.  Sun System Firmware 9.8.3  Total BugIDs = 8 since 9.8.2.a)

      26900644 Webgo crash observed when running security scans
      26795679 banner should not be included in sunoem cli
      26667442 Aura7 support on T7 platforms
      26546674 LdapSsl and ActDir log level adjustment, false indication of errors.
      26534907 Error path logging in memstore, capidirectd
      26519620 RFID_SN code for th UIs should be unser feature control
      26500695 Host Storage Device function fails for image mounted from a SAMBA server
      26372876 consd telnet_filter() vulnerable to buffer overflow

    (from Patch ID = 26963157.  Sun System Firmware 9.8.2.a)

      26910087 26423502 - fix failed
      26586749 CMP devices become immediately disabled after their parent CMU is disabled
      26552060 Back out changeset ee14e6ac57a3 - 26122454 interface to support SP reset by host
      26527364 Remove usage of FPU in PM state table calculation
      26514977 add oci profile support in pilot3 uboot
      26503321 Include message mentioning a page PA during memory retirement in release vbsc
      26497019 preboot show comand displays profile twice
      26478543 Legion Palladium M7 and Sonoma targets fail in OpenBoot
      26473092 Emulex USB hub driver spinlock issues
      26452405 Probem with DIAGS
      26451195 Speed up PROM version string searches
      26447164 Increase UEFIdiag Image
      26443789 Changes needed to pcie info table for Aura7 AIC, and new entries for SFF
      26438555 Update ilom_version.h to 4.0.1.3.dev
      26433315 SERD rate for replay-timeout is incorrect in Ops rule file
      26433300 32-bit FCode version of l+! should not be used outside of FCode drivers
      26433274 Get rid of svc-mode? min+mode? brief-mode? med+mode? max+mode?
      26433260 No need for enterforth-chain
      26433231 No need for go-chain
      26433193 No need for old-sc-client-exited client-exited and client-exited-chain
      26433118 No need for $boot-hook and old-$boot-hook
      26433072 No need for guest-state-boot-hook or old-guest-state-boot-hook
      26432707 No need for restart-hook and old-restart-hook
      26432683 No need for reenter-hook and old-sc-reenter-hook
      26432662 sun4v/guest-state.fth could be loaded earlier
      26432632 No need for old-sc-startup-hook and startup-hook
      26431291 simple make without any explicit targets makes depend instead of all
      26423009 ILOM should provide telemetry source data for ASR
      26416864 ILOM induced power cycle fails (scaqae05celadm01)
      26414873 hwdiag pci status not displaying correct sub-did/vid for Intel root ports
      26414838 Enable CONFIG_NLS_* content via uefi_diag_support build feature..
      26409508 HC flags missing IO with no faulted nor missing IO evident, preventing start
      26403882 power-off can be simplified
      26403856 reset-all should be simplified
      26403684 lock[ and ]unlock don't have to be defer words
      26403651 enable-interrupts and disable-interrupts can be deleted from sysintf.fth
      26403625 more obdiag bits to get rid of
      26403595 fm/lib/action-primitives.fth can be deleted
      26403559 inline struct hack should be removed
      26403500 interrupt-auto-boot? does not need to be a defer word
      26403470 Unused and useless config variable error-reset-recovery should be removed
      26403383 idprom-valid? does not need to be a defer
      26403314 defer interpret-string can be replaced with evaluate
      26403237 Config variable ttya-mode should be deleted
      26402843 Aura 6 NVME0 not showing up during POST PCIE probe sometimes
      26402822 PCIE card power being included in hw config power when no PCIE card present
      26402418 FATAL ILINKs going down are during POST MAX
      26397545 Arcanist linters should be implemented to enforce copyrights C-Style etc.
      26395059 Parfait warning on stabs tool
      26394605 fdr parsing error on T7-4
      26377909 Remove synthetic page support (bit 7) from subguest-xstate-flags in guest MD
      26377648 memory_rd_ce ereport increments per dimm counter and not per rank counter
      26372041 RFID - unable to migrate to RFID support for existing installations
      26369075 SNMP traps not recieved for fatal faults when ILOM sideband is used.
      26366147 UEFI Config IFR parser does not always read opcode correctly
      26365687 MINIHELP: Update Host Control State Capture Mode option descriptions (for M7/T7)
      26363419 hwdiag fix extreme cavium temp reporting
      26354678 Dimm component node hierarchy incorrect on T7-1 and T8-1
      26353918 Fix display formatting of a few known properties
      26353906 Word .last-trap has no business turning off state-valid
      26353889 Exclude yield method from the method trace output
      26353839 Make sure init unix-init and unix-init-io words are properly chained together
      26353826 Cleanup disk label package
      26353818 New more meaningful synonyms for external headers and headerless
      26353813 Power management targets are still present and working in all UIs
      26353803 Add a few commonly use words to the kernel
      26353787 No need to play headers/headerless games with loadsyms.fth anymore
      26339472 Parfait reported NULL return from get_cl_cfg_table() not checked
      26338815 Update UEFIdiag version to 1.2
      26338738 Remove support for T7-2 CLink's PM node creation
      26338566 i2ctest failing on aura 6 nvme SFF
      26332486 Hwdiag sanity command - fix help output for shortcuts, change 2 command params
      26325237 Increase size of diag data zip file, to support Cavium wipe
      26325154 uefidiag: Support scripted Whitney wipe, run /data/startup.nsh if it exists.
      26306570 Errors tru_fcc_to_pd and tru_fcc_to_ph have incorrect error-condition event_name
      26282705 ueficfg BIOS dumps with internal error
      26282219 Epkt description is incorrect for pex_cpl_ur_wr_err error ereport.
      26277523 logmgr does not recover from corrupted logs with duplicate IDs
      26276494 Parfait reported NULL pointer returned by get_mbox() can be dereferenced
      26276377 Hwdiag not reporting fan 7 when fan 6 is removed
      26275178 WARNING: No ACK for FDD ereport notification messages seen on host console
      26274703 enhance libcsrdbg to optionally get csr definitions from a remote server
      26269552 Remove unused and obsolete files from the source base
      26269502 Cleanup of OpenBoot makefiles
      26268301 Memory Training Error Reported for Memtest Failure
      26267726 BUI / JRC PAM LDAP Module Memory Leak
      26267629 Networktest failed on 10G ports connected to switch
      26259556 Setting /SP/network/ipv6/state to disabled always resets webgo
      26249059 Cleanup checks for M8T8 HW in TPM code that only runs on T7M7
      26248302 RoT: BIOS arbitration fails with blank SPI leading to failed PKG load
      26247911 Incorrect payload spare-available set for a half pop memory board
      26244909 DIMMs are not mapped out on next reboot for excessive CEs
      26236555 tlip fails to copy voting result to disagreed container in non-manufacturing mod
      26228800 unrecognized ereport.cpu.generic-sparc.inconsistent@/SYS/MB/CM0/CMP
      26204919 SP reflecting console output back onto console input
      26199610 Fix for 26129720 remove SPINLOCK_BYTE_ENTER is incomplete
      26198874 Rest POST fails to create new object
      26193938 Cores are improperly faulted for poison consumption
      26192671 UPI poller doesn't properly account for 2 port CPU SKUs
      26190445 Memory leak in REST
      26189844 POST not rprt :Addr | BDF| VID |DID|RID|SSID | SVID |Wth Spd on Aura7 SFF
      26189345 FPGA event logger filling error message when blank FPGA boot
      26189340 Deadlock during memory retirement can prevent subsequent power on
      26188760 hwdiag add check for MI invalid length bytes for SFF/AIC AURA7
      26185161 HV memory assignment is incorrect when HC falls back to factory-default config
      26183748 Support debug/non-debug ILOM builds for SysFW builds
      26183371 DIMM SPD access must be avoided with blank FPGA
      26182109 Reduce skew between nodes entering POST by using a barrier wait
      26181945 Printing before cmn_msg is initialized yields segfault
      26181893 Remove TLS v1 property from REST Swagger files as it is not supported from 4.0.0
      26177925 No fault generated for Traffic Controller error
      26170809 Patrol Scrub UEs misdiagnosed as Processor Errors
      26170294 snapshot fails after 20 passes
      26170205 Linux: NPRD stop results in "UE in Hypervisor PC" abort.
      26170017 So Many Same Ereports Are Seen During HOST power on
      26169151 hardcap settings need to set in a specific order
      26168592 showhv: Add ability to display LOCKDOWN
      26167753 hwdiag add microcode version to system info display
      26167379 ILOM misdiagnosing poison consumption in MLC
      26167289 ILOM misdiagnosing memory errors to wrong DIMM
      26163359 Add feature to PMC patch load ereports in ereport_list.h
      26149310 ZL9030 and ISL8273 not identified as zilkers
      26143693 M8: global zone panic[cpu7]/thread=2a102bf3b80: send_mondo_set: timeout
      26143059 Please check both ASIC temps on Aura7 AIC and use hotter for fan ctrl
      26137573 bincheck script needs some tweaks
      26136886 ILOM not logging MB/SPM fault in /system/log/list
      26131771 Parfait reported queue_peek() NULL return not checked
      26129720 remove SPINLOCK_BYTE_ENTER
      26128866 PA2RA_CONV can fail to find a valid PA
      26127756 hwdiag pci utilites, cannot use host_cycle/host_reset slot_toggle option
      26127676 hwdiag nvme test has swapped failure info for vendor id
      26122454 Add platform MD interface to support SP reset from the host
      26122264 Parfait reported ll_get_payload() NULL return not checked
      26120566 ILOM load failed in 1st attempt, subsequent image load succeeds
      26117300 RESTfuzz complete scan generates buglog
      26114968 LINUX DR CPU - SP Fatal error occurred
      26109715 Attempt to cap to negative power values when over sub detected
      26109373 User creation failure after disabling ldap
      26108901 FPGA event logger need a daemon mode using debug csv file
      26108831 hwdiag - make chassis fan display configurable depending on host power
      26104019 Update parfait version to 1.9.3
      26104016 Need to fix a couple of parfait errors
      26103553 Arcanist linters should be implemented to enforce copyrights C-Style etc.
      26102027 No alert is generated after inject ireport.chassis.intel.me-recovery-mode@/SYS
      26098475 add the scriptable interface for RAID volume creation in the udiag
      26095963 Need an API to get number of UPI ports from Pirom
      26095708 RoT: UBoot, Remove uboot_always_allow_access_feature from NAND eraseall func
      26094627 patching LDOMs config can fail if it has an IO domain with no network devices
      26094567 GM's Makefile.solaris should include TARGET_OPTIONS in CFLAGS variable
      26094436 start: Failed to start /SYS after loading 9.8.x-nightly 2017/05/16
      26092638 hwdiag, change error message for new aura7 MI spec
      26088377 Change the Fortpond part number from Marketing number to Manufacturing number
      26088316 BMCS: Provide a method to start ILOM with networking disabled
      26087893 ILOM handles UPI shadow MCA registers as generic MCA banks
      26087521 raw registers not updated in the host_debug_err.log for fatal PC errors
      26087386 Increase UPI SERD threshold to prevent false UPI link faults
      26086605 Parfait reported file leak in aio_remove_conn_from_listening_queue()
      26086254 RoT: Preloader, cannot address final 4MBytes of SPI
      26085826 ILOM is interpreting the UPIRC link status message incorrectly.
      26085820 RoT: UBoot, 'fpga reload' command does not print BM style Success/Failed status
      26085761 Remove a shared device when it is marked as disabled or not ready
      26085751 set and check type field of pcie_dev_t should be done with macros using node
      26085737 Make all PCIe flag macros use node instead of self
      26085717 STICKCOMPARE_NUM_IGNORED_BITS is not defined correctly for all platforms
      26085695 Add bincheck and compare scripts to support directory
      26078511 hwdiag io disk_power not powering off hdd
      26077806 hwdiag pci lt utilites add error display
      26075325 Parfait reports Null pointer dereference
      26051163 MemBIST times out with 128G DIMMs
      26049465 hwdiag print a266 primary and secondary fw version
      26049453 hwdiag validate aura7 crc/checksum in MI/VPD
      26049442 hwdiag check dimm presence before processing mem commands
      26049429 hwdiag allow fan set/get without force when host is off
      26045446 ILOM sometimes fails to finish firmware update
      26045423 remove references to fips-feature for openssh-7.4
      26045043 javaRconsole is unusably slow with character mode OL7.2
      26044960 Unable to enable snmptrap, email & ipmipet alerts in SP Firmware 4.0.1.1.bld_01
      26043743 pcie injection of US Unexpected Completion Status produces pcie fatal fault
      26040169 Workaround to avoid IERR triggered reset request conflicting with DWR
      26039900 Reorganize MD configuration code for clarity and consistency
      26038090 Remove unused/not compiled file errors_l2_cache.s
      26033243 Lower level of some libhostdata messages that create unnecessary noise
      26031665 Lint cleanup
      26030214 snmp user permission property not properly deprecated
      26025990 Problem with SYS-MGMT
      26024664 MD property mismatch causes MMU miss trap in Legion
      26024151 Remove unused hvxcmd definitions
      26023727 REST GET: get /sp returns version in 4.0 and not in trunk.
      26008235 Net-SNMP generates errors for IP-MIB
      26008189 Bug logs seen about invalid username ilomint
      26002360 Multi-domain: POD incorrectly retrieves autorunonerror val from confstore
      25999871 UBoot, no output, wrong baudrate in very specific circumstances
      25996542 Disable synthetic page support for subguests
      25996030 SP Trace: change default enabled components for GM Ring
      25994508 hw inventory in BUI and CLI not showing NVME in bay 4
      25994185 Problem with INFRASTRUCTURE
      25994104 Need to change serial baud from 115200 to 9600
      25993736 Setting LDAP properties from WebUI is slow.
      25993037 Stoneware should print its version
      25988205 Need ability to sign non-bringup builds
      25986067 hwdiag pci utilites, pci slot toggle with chk_ds for certain slots fails
      25982716 Add bincheck target for Hostconfig and GM
      25980381 TCP stack does not handle restarted peer appropriately
      25980238 AEP: Extract DIMM capacity from SPD
      25980106 Parfait reported file leak in flash_load_cli_cmd()
      25980074 SP Trace: add components for GM Ring
      25980046 Host firwmare deployment enhancements and new hostfw_status property
      25974649 Mini-help sync ups
      25970076 Hypervisor should stop using cascading defines
      25970020 Add dax-unit nodes to the PRI and guest MD
      25969707 Please implement a PSU fan policy to prevent chassis overheating in standby
      25969651 Change PECI driver message so that it is not hit during OPs log scans
      25969334 CONFIG_DEMAP_VA_MASKING not needed on S7 and S8
      25969328 TH_BUGID_11825 is not needed on M8 and S8
      25968733 NAC name change in 9.8.x firmware
      25965571 T5-1B fails to start after upgrading to 4.0
      25963429 Current CE limit value faults too many DIMM's
      25960434 Parfait: JRC/JRC+ Unguarded CSM and Invalid deserialization issues
      25956004 fatal messages during sp boot up while downgrade from FW 9.8.x to 9.5.4, 9.7.1.
      25952701 /SP/diag/snapshot dump fails with special characters password
      25951284 hwdiag: show network link status regardless of host power state
      25948177 Change DIMM overtemp policy on T-series
      25933605 Add additional debug info to PECI driver timeout message.
      25932723 Add ability to set Profiles in the Update Entitlements package
      25931716 Can not open two disks at the same time in a LDOM
      25927474 Problem with WEB
      25923475 LDOM with 2TB boot disk fails to boot after OS installation
      25917108 single pcie fatal error injection via Raven 4 ereports are generated
      25911865 ilom rest server should ignore tab, newline and carriage return
      25911300 IPMI tracing enhancements
      25910335 No fault generated to system when pcie_us_sd error injected via Raven card
      25909917 UI says "Intel Xeon FIXME", need official Skylake product name
      25909362 Subguest cpu-poke can be lost if target subguest is not currently active
      25909316 hwdiag add new Intel aura7 subsytem didvid
      25905671 hwdiag2: Add new option for delay when using the -n (loop) option
      25905101 Alert management rules are not accessible from cli
      25904729 T7 getting fault.ilom.fdd.unexpected_telemetry w/ HV abort
      25899510 Failure to scrape core errors that occur when memory UE injected
      25899425 Re-enable error scraping for PCH root ports
      25897839 RESTfuzz - fuzzing causes coredumps
      25891777 sp_trace_view: dup stdin/stdout/stderr to /dev/null
      25891418 Update Pilot3 UsbEthernet USB20 driver for the new 3.16 kernel.
      25888800 hwdiag delay pch temperature retrieval until available
      25888688 hwdiag add support for editing all spd bytes of ddr4
      25884474 Exadata profile, remove ability for AHCI option from PCH SATA Configuration
      25877577 vbsc_deploy: use system() directly instead of posting commands to sa daemon
      25874971 hwdiag add pcie pok test
      25874961 hwdiag add broadcom xcvr temps
      25873499 clear executable flag on legacy files in /coredump
      25871815 Ereport generation failed on some cores during RYOP fpu_sqrt_ops test
      25871447 RoT: Preloader, preloader must validate all of SPI after writing
      25871304 REST Unable to authorize to ILOM via swagger UI tool
      25870517 SNMP user changes on remote luapi targets are not deployed
      25869358 REST GET /SP/user/{userName} returns user_name twice
      25863448 Cleanup new kernel/distro bringup features
      25863049 SDM logs unreadable after downgrade
      25862763 hwdiag update temps/nvme_test with latest spec for Intel aura7
      25861911 Please add support for Aura7's new SubsystemVendor and SubsystemID values
      25861103 Add /dev/shm to list of directories searched to execute GM helper scripts
      25860818 sp_trace_ctl Segmentation fault seen sometimes after ac power cycle.
      25859742 Replace "Number_Of_Cores" element display type, decimal -> hex
      25856590 Move hwdiag from restricted shell to new diag captive shell
      25853695 HC needs to re-enable caches after POST XIR reset
      25852825 Request to add payloads characterizing LLF ereports for M7/M8
      25852240 Unexpected ereport "ereport.chassis.config.drive.sas-unsupported"
      25838158 RoT: Preloader, revert hash acknowledges to accept single character input
      25836706 vbsc_deploy: enhance performance for local file copy operations
      25835983 Add additional value for vendor detection on UDT/PDT devices
      25833526 Pushing SP Reset Button hangs ILOM
      25830998 UE memory error injected via ITP on P0/D2/R1 not diagnose, P0/D2/R0 diagnose
      25829548 /SP/network/state - wrong datatype used in REST
      25829075 solaris picl/snmp client does not work with snmp v1 disabled on the internal usb
      25828465 hwdiag allow pci scan only when pci enumeration is complete
      25824309 csrdbg shouldn't access FPGAs that aren't present
      25823737 Invalid type returned in REST
      25822950 Hypervisor helper traps are not present on subguest traptable
      25815927 Fix invalid mime type .json
      25814412 Swagger /SP/powermgmt/{componentType}/{componentInstance} missing /powerconf
      25808193 Webgo Crash - When a REST PATCH request is sent to /SP
      25807789 Please use NVMe SFF discovery for AICs in PCIe slots
      25807436 fault.io.intel.iio.pcie-data-link-layer-inactive with ROT card present in slot#2
      25806929 Webgo Crash - When a REST GET Request is sent to login screen
      25802761 Enhance the debug traces for GM
      25802378 ILOM needs to process GPU Therm trip
      25801038 Memory leak in rest
      25800571 IIO Error Scraping Fails on System that Encounter PCIe Fatal
      25800482 Firmware install not working
      25797911 Web Bios Config Restore section should be displayed regardless user permissions.
      25797478 SNMP does not walk ilomSystemLogTable entries
      25796291 Add HO tap values for SB lane failover ereports
      25795679 Add ability in 'hw' app to display UDT/PDT device vendor
      25795072 delete /sp/services/snmp/users/user0 fails
      25793808 hwdiag update pirom output with latest spec
      25791703 NVMUpdate cannot display FCode minor version greater than 15 for Pvl and Tvl
      25788714 Allocated_power for CPUs are abnormally high
      25788676 REST Swagger: Write-only properties listed in GET example and model
      25785536 Compiler asserts in headers can conflict during lint build
      25779324 Check that ILOM suspends BIOS boot when doing Standby over temp protection
      25779061 RoT: Preloader, preloader must unlock SPI write protect before wipe
      25776565 Lynx+1u: Fan speed checked failed via "spdiag fan" command
      25774465 hwdiag add cavium asic temp
      25772360 hwdiag pci utilites, don't allow force option if no fpga support
      25766949 RoT: UBoot, Expose preboot commands that allow user to mimic auto wipe operation
      25766768 RoT: UBoot, Do not auto-wipe when SP_DEBUG is asserted when booting to SSPI
      25766567 RoT: Preloader, change hash acknowledges to wait and consume LF and optional CR
      25766471 RoT: Preloader, preloader to check recovery image size
      25766259 Parfait reports an uninitialized memory reference in cmn_msg_filter_cli_cmd()
      25765686 Checking for guest memory in error handler off by one
      25765104 Need to support FM10K RAS
      25765015 fault instead of warning is generated after inject " ireport...sp.coredump-full"
      25764337 POST TRAP - TRAP HAS NO HANDLER tl=0x2 tt=0x34 tpc=0x000000000020e364 dsfar=0x00
      25763000 hwdiag pci utilites, add support for fm10k
      25762568 Lynx: Compress BIOS image
      25760344 disable Host Isolation software implementation for Ethernet over USB
      25759871 Wrong PCIE switch card is faulted when inject sp.post.i2c.probe ereport on pcie9
      25759859 transfer dimm control to host should only run when membist is executed
      25759115 ILOM needs to generate an alert when ME is in recovery mode
      25758573 Errors are not redirected to standard output
      25758288 Suppress false uninitialized memory error reported by Parfait in lzjb_compress()
      25758164 Swagger returns wrong target /SP/clients/activedirectory/locatorqueries/
      25758142 Run Parfait on JRC/JRC+ code.
      25754798 Lynx: must adjust flash layout to get more free flash space for rootfs
      25752608 PLACEHOLDER - remove PCIe Link failure ereport for remote root port before RR
      25752420 hwdiag print pch header in sfta if no devices
      25751959 Converting from 8S to 4S causing SMOD1 BIOS corruption
      25750466 SNMP set "Set Requests" need to be removed from BUI
      25750401 fault.io.intel.iio.pcie-link-degraded-width pointing wrong DBP Slot
      25741800 No fault is generated after injecting the ereport with multiple suspects
      25740943 REST GET - Invalid actions returned
      25740471 REST GET : properties with invalid values
      25736416 hotplug_q coredumps after CMIOU hotplug test and failover
      25736116 Fix double free of pointer on error path during ILOM config restore
      25735958 ILOM TLS ciphers need to be re-prioritized based on latest Oracle Doc, Dec 2016
      25735289 Subguest demap real all hcall does not use the correct demap type
      25734949 host dc-cycles every 5 minutes with no bootable memory in system
      25733347 Remote user (LDAP user) cannot connect via web
      25732643 Provide text that alerts users to disregard fault bits in "hwdiag power info"
      25731978 hwdiag pci utils: enable force option for hpr and slot toggle
      25729355 Changes to 1U Fan control PID parameters based on thermal testing
      25727423 Seriald intermittently coredumped when starting remote serial redirection
      25727050 GIBH Timeout of pending request generates gchip telemetry unexpectedly
      25726336 Poor Oracle VM guest vcpu performance due to stuck cycleskip
      25724308 hwdiag sft report summary of pass for certain failures
      25721889 JRC Remote Storage redirection is broken
      25721100 REST Swagger.json - missing targets
      25719822 POST and CREATE are not returned as an applicable HTTP verbs in swagger UI tool
      25718604 count_matched_nac and traverse callers should use a pthread mutex
      25718503 Restoring unencrypted passphrase with encryption set to true generates bug log
      25713481 Add support to clear faults in vrdtool_inf and vrdtool_ti
      25712722 FMA page retirement can hang retire queue, leading to RPC timeouts and core dump
      25712389 Suppress false memory leak reported by Parfait in run_background_subprocess()
      25703879 uboot diagmode command needs abbreviation specified for modes available
      25702880 unknown status being reported for all sensors starting with r115425
      25701532 hwdiag add cavium temp support
      25699138 [Lynx]Need to run "start /System" command twice to power on host
      25697229 The RISER[x] present sensors are missing from IPMI SDR output
      25697144 REST PATCH sessionless SP network properties times out or empty reply
      25690615 REST Create user  - throws error but creates user
      25690579 fault.chassis.domain.intel.ierr occurs after host power reset
      25690302 REST sessionless authentication - accepts invalid credentials
      25690065 Skip core STICK enabling in POST
      25684496 Unexpected entries in sunPlatDiscreteSensorStatesTable.
      25682996 Ipmistack DIED REASON: NO_PS after downgrade SP from 115787 to 115705
      25682546 TLI voting fails if FRU_Identity_Proxy_V1R is not present
      25679080 fix CCB_VA_TO_PA: argument mismatch build warning
      25676467 ILOM stops processing DIMM CEs when failure rate is high
      25676122 hwdiag pci inconsistency
      25675676 Invalid setting of a variable is not always handled correctly
      25675322 vt_pic_overflow uses corrupted %g6
      25675032 REST POST System power cycle only powers the host off and not back on
      25674907 asr: missing severity in fault message
      25670971 fdd overwhelmed by storm of ereports
      25669872 Modify setproxyfruid to update all containers by default
      25667290 capiresettest need to check host power before sending reset request
      25667084 Make Perl interpreter version a selectable feature
      25666825 CPU hangs after performance counter overflow
      25661140 after UPI link fault injection nO UPI related component is faulted
      25659725 Update hwdiag vrdfw check for P1 PCH VRD firmware
      25659457 Only one DIMM is faulted when injecting "ereport.cpu.intel.memory_ch_rd_ue"
      25654583 OpenBoot fails to handle greater than 4096 memory chunks
      25653606 merge net-snmp-5.2.1 fips changes to 5.7.2
      25653215 Port GM debug console history changes made by Nyx to ILOM libdbgconsole
      25653083 Correctly implement usec_delay()
      25645185 T8 iPOST failures with new LTC devices
      25645157 Need to allow Cavium temp. sensor time to initialize after host power/reset
      25644451 Uninitialized variable can cause false reports of memory initialization errors
      25644007 Injected memory CE (MEI) faults SYS,  manual reboot of host, DIMM not mapped out
      25643784 REST API /SP/system_contact - cannot be set to string of length 255chars
      25643607 add nvme_pcie12 to xml file for hwdiag/fan control
      25631901 Pafait Buffer overrun errors
      25619744 PSU voltage errors
      25616583 Optimize FPGA read/writes in flash driver code
      25616440 Parfait:  Read Outside Array in common/libs/libdbgconsole/cmn_msg.c
      25616281 Parfait:  Buffer Overflow in common/apps/sp_trace/sp_trace_view/sp_trace_view.c
      25615908 OBP unable to iscsi-boot from Linux IET iscsitarget
      25615773 Support for testing MIO LEDs
      25615186 bind should not be called with sin_family = 0
      25614732 Need to add "FRU_Identity_Proxy_V1R" record for components lacking identity info
      25611811 Need to add "FRU_Identity_Proxy_V1R" record for components lacking identity inf
      25611529 Need to add "FRU_Identity_Proxy_V1R" record for components lacking identity info
      25611454 hwdiag pci lt chk_ds option
      25607874 Perl interpreter 5.22.2 intake
      25606991 REST PATCH to /SP/firmware load_uri does not initiate firmware install.
      25605691 set O_CLOEXEC during open() on lock files
      25599970 Fix Parfait "Use out of scope" errors
      25599781 Parfait: File Invalid in common/apps/fruimage/fruimage.c
      25590518 String payloads in ereport are erroneously assigned as uint64_t
      25585343 send_diag_erpt() should release buffer on size equal to zero
      25582515 NMI assert event was not  logged into event logs  under 3 ways
      25577304 SNMP UI still presents "set" as an option
      25576244 ILOM should not generate faults for ereport.io.intel.iio.pcie-xp-completer-abort
      25576210 ILOM Needs X-XSS-Protection Header
      25575154 Need to increase size of sp_trace logs
      25574051 hwdiag add rot/hv support
      25570827 display warning when user invokes legacy startup scripts
      25568945 /SP/network/dhcp_clientid=unknown
      25568795 POD doesn't clear power fault until after a failed attempt at power on
      25564656 ilom_mac_address truncated in /System spsh
      25560528 ILOM doesn't abort IIO scraping when it is not making useful forward progress
      25559332 RoT: UBoot, Change command confirmations for better script parsing
      25559289 Use an enum for HC sequencer states
      25559273 Support C enums in offsets.in
      25558871 RoT: Preloader, change format of hash print statements for better script parsing
      25558619 Disassociate Pilot video disable from host-isolation mode
      25552792 BUI:ILOM Javascript Error when click Next Page in SP/Power Management/Allocation
      25552607 RYOP usb3_probe_devices injected error on wrong NAC caused Unexpected telemetry
      25551521 No ereport generated/thus no fault for UCE memory error injected via ITP
      25548903 Fix for CVE-2002-1603
      25548887 MST7: Mismerge .../src/greatlakes/Makefile.config
      25546273 Jessie: netmgmt RPC timeout increase is not effective
      25545837 updated uefidiag with cpu q-code/s-spec system inventory change
      25539255 Update FSR/CLR PLL calibration algorithm
      25536395 ILOM needs to send verified boot info to GM after reset_to_defaults
      25536383 hwdiag add pci toggle_pcirst utility
      25535221 Add erase-flash command for the Niantic firmware programming tool prog_util
      25534856 ssl cert generation during boot should execute in the background
      25534522 Internal error trying to dump BIOS config
      25533757 POST error: ereport.chassis.post.io.test-fail@/SYS/MB/IOH1/IOS4/RP0/PCIE_LINK
      25531726 Lint errors in bob_utils.c and dimm_rcd.c
      25527138 PIROMv7: most multi-byte fields are displayed incorrectly
      25526182 MINIHELP: /HOST/tpm mode values changing for TPM2.0
      25525699 Log query via REST with start and count fails for System logs and open problems
      25520245 Accessibility - larger texts should be marked up as heading or header
      25520238 FATAL: Failed to read machine description
      25518657 HV should reprobe NVMe drives to suppress missing device ereports
      25514196 Deconfiguration of incorrect DAX pair half
      25511102 fault.chassis.device.sppost / ereport.chassis.sp.post.i2c.probe@/SYS/MB
      25510139 hwdiag cpu dts temp during host boot returns -512 for short period
      25510040 hwdiag mem info for multi load stack drams display incorrect rank
      25507914 "WARNING: Could not find verified boot data" seen after reset-to-defaults
      25507583 Fix sim: RCD programming
      25505333 Webgo crash when initiating https session via python
      25497808 ILOM should generate ereports/faults based upon contents of UboxErrSts
      25497108 hwdiag pci scan scanning slot 12 which is not present in system
      25496340 Parfait issue in consd
      25496260 SCS: Don't expose Oracle internal ipaddresses
      25492580 GM for T7/S7 should be compiled with new distro
      25491893 If IPv6 disabled at boot, IPv6 is broken for some apps if subsequently enabled
      25490747 Ilom "fdd' diagnosis faulty processor for all of the VTd events
      25489757 T8-4 io resets are handled incorrectly
      25488770 uboot diags pmbus devices not using address supplied from diag table
      25484923 pilot4 slave address should be configured with one other than 0x10 for most bus
      25484101 Accessibility - No frame title found for frame with name hiddenFrame
      25484064 Accessibility - Banner Message Color Not Accessible
      25484042 Accessibility - Multiple Label/ID
      25483895 Add support for interact() in mstrand environment
      25483845 Accessibility - Duplicate IDs on ILOM BUI Pages
      25483840 Accessibility - Missing or Empty Label on ILOM BUI Pages
      25483833 Fix xir hc_dump cli command
      25483744 PDM: enhance debug console gm_get_scvars command
      25483706 Write-only properties should return (Cannot show property)
      25482544 Support inter-node synchronization in the mstrand environment
      25482200 Clean up mstrand lib and support concurrent/nested groups of mstrand invocations
      25481587 update hwdiag pci status command (lt utility) to print capable rp width
      25481531 hwdiag: change i2c read address (for i2c test) to 0x1 for tps vrds per spec
      25478419 Narvi Emulex 32Gb FC HBA PN and Description not recognized in ILOM
      25478163 Narvi Qlogic 32Gb FC HBA PN and Description not recognized in ILOM
      25478028 save the host console boot log during parallel boot in case of HC aborts
      25477407 GM RPC call get_scvars failed if the variable is not found
      25476924 Jessie: update tarball and manifest to 2017-01-04
      25476902 JESSIE: replace gdb with gdb-minimal and include in manifest under [gdb] section
      25476367 FPGA event logger supports the extend 512 bits width FPGA code
      25475762 pecitool fails for certain commands
      25471687 UEFIdiag is lost after a SP reboot event
      25470386 ereport.memory.intel.mrc.unknown-errcode in no mem config
      25469676 Host powers on and stays on with faulty fans
      25464520 Incorrect FM1 rear fan RPM reading
      25464412 Only clear Control Domain tod-offset if previous running config is different
      25463114 Add strong-typing support to ILOM REST API
      25462949 Testing alerts with type snmptrap generates NET-SNMP-AGENT-MIB nsNotifyRestart
      25462146 M.2 OK2RM indicator is shown from IPMI LED get
      25458248 lynx: two fan control policy features are missing
      25457947 BM secure & cloud-friendly customer serial console access
      25457191 ireport.memory.intel.mrc.memory_ch.population-invalid generates two alerts
      25456604 MINIHELP: Remove supported web browser list from Remotectrl_Redirection.asp file
      25456237 Remove dependency on /pkg from GM RE build
      25455415 MINIHELP: add content for alert_forwarding in host control
      25454762 enable the net flash signed package function in pilot3 platforms.
      25454263 Preboot unconfig all does not set all parameters to Fatory default
      25453479 Add support to move serial preloader images and support files to RELEASE dir
      25453243 JESSIE: Lumain crash when trying to login as invalid root user from BUI
      25451899 fmdump -[ei] output reports "WARNING: unexpected line in event record" on stderr
      25451197 Implement Intersil specified changes to zilkerpgmr
      25447230 Hwdiag power help: missing parameter for vrdfw_test
      25447058 vcpu_state_restore() mishandles stick_cmpr / softint
      25446320 Need to adjust Tmax@100LFM for Vail
      25446202 Add swagger/json schema files for the ILOM REST API
      25445772 Narvi Emulex 32Gb FC HBA PN and Description not recognized in ILOM
      25445741 Narvi Qlogic 32Gb FC HBA PN and Description not recognized in ILOM
      25443550 hwdiag reporting incorrect number of ranks for octal rank 3DS LRDIMM
      25438545 libpcp accept from HOST fails randomly
      25437039 md_update_*_property() can implicitly do an "add" if the property is not present
      25435137 the "Product Name" value of FRU info /SYS is incorrect on Lynx
      25429684 REST GET - Create not listed as action in /SP/users
      25429604 gm drops DR_PENDING_COMPLETE msg after a pending retirement is completed
      25429506 Change Fort Pond thermal parameters
      25428893 Please update thermals for Nitrox-V card
      25428873 Thermals needed to be updated for the Cavium LiquidIO cards
      25426518 Lynx: Fan's behavior is incorrect when temperature raise
      25424458 [WATCH] ILOM reboot after host power off
      25423819 Modify UBoot to finish the rudimentary automated OSPI wipe when booted to SSPI
      25423701 Modify UBoot to print a message indicating whether OSPI or SSPI has booted
      25423075 bios setting xml import/export invalid value on Network_Stack_Configuration
      25419510 Lynx1u: The value of  fan_percentage of fan of PSU is "Not Supported"
      25417207 Legitimate version strings can be flagged as too long
      25416867 Garbage characters are displayed when "fmdump -ei" is executed
      25415974 G5/G5+: Delay in first CLI power on/off host after SP reset
      25409980 Fix for 24600620 corrupts %o1
      25409719 uboot nandtest fails for toshiba nand
      25408291 Perform compile time check of U-Boot gd structure for sufficiency
      25408284 JESSIE: logrotate does not work
      25408032 RoT: Hash SP boot flash before uboot variables are written
      25407965 RoT: devise a way for uboot to start outputing at 115200 BAUD
      25407527 hwdiag2: general cleanup, use common pci #defines
      25395819 TPM Failover code is not parfait clean
      25394014 hwdiag cpld bscan PWRCTL_FPGA and DBP_FPGA fails to run
      25393640 hwdiag pci utilities fail with lbg devices in pci table
      25392921 incorrect error_condition string for MR error
      25392855 fault.chassis.power.fail faults on various PCIe slots while host is dc-cycled
      25388480 Incorrect definitions for MR internal function numbers
      25387884 DAX CCBs that use secondary context virtual addresses fail with ENOMAP
      25387412 ereport.cpu.generic-sparc.inconsistent reported along with the Storm of PIO erro
      25386198 M.2 detection not specific as to what Riser installed on via ILOM and hwdiag
      25384013 empty string passed in spsh causing coredump
      25376126 Hyde:The value of installed_power_supply_fans is  0
      25375042 Remove old code from OBP 4.42.x code base
      25374637 REST should not have audit log entries for login/logout when using sessionless
      25374623 REST should use luapi not capi for power actions/reset
      25374032 Several PEX AER errors not being reported on M8/T8.
      25373922 Jessie: flash_eraseall does not work
      25373314 spsh crashes if root user is disabled
      25373248 ipmitool sunoem cli fails if root user is deleted
      25373214 Fix stoneware gd_t structure size
      25373177 Add FRUID device type for Multi-Platform ROT AIC Gen 1
      25371080 Lynx:"Product Serial Number" is "Not Available" during BIOS posting screen
      25367569 /etc/init.d/lumain restart does not work in jessie
      25366341 fault.chassis.domain.boot.intel.reset-init-failed
      25361230 Reduce time required for MD configuration
      25361132 Remove TLS v1.0 from server connections
      25360513 Undeclared macro for m8-palladium causes dmake to fail
      25360163 Problem with INFRASTRUCTURE
      25360140 Problem with INFRASTRUCTURE
      25360106 Problem with INFRASTRUCTURE
      25360056 Problem with INFRASTRUCTURE
      25359980 Problem with INFRASTRUCTURE
      25359081 Missing parentheses causes GNU dmake to fail
      25350546 Lynx:Fru info is incorrect.
      25348627 Lynx+: ILOM 3.2.8.21 failed downgrade over KCS to 3.2.7.30.a (SW1.8)
      25348530 Enable sp_trace_uses_reserved_feature for Jessie
      25344492 SP boot into preboot during the downgrade from 3.2.8.22 to 3.0.16.38.a
      25342902 Broadwell-EP "hwdiag pci scan" fail to scan PCH PCIe device under DMI
      25342373 SP reset delays after pushing SP reset button
      25340874 Downgrading SP Firmare from 4.0 to either 3.2.6 or 3.2.8 loses user account role
      25338742 Lynx:ILOM can not identify the PCIE-card correctly.
      25330263 Need add a recovery mechanism for CPLD crash
      25329803 Lynx:The value of "Host Primary MAC Address" is "Not Available"
      25329710 Lynx:Please remove the excess sensors from sensor list
      25326502 Lynx:Hot removal/insertion "RISER2/PCIE2" logs are generated after cycle host
      25321008 Power-off-unexpected fault is produced after upgrade to 3.2.8.22 when host is on
      25318380 dynafrud takes over 30 minutes to update power records
      25316827 Fortville Loopback Test implementation
      25311020 ILOM CLI Timeout fails while viewing logs
      25304416 SP boot hangs reading BIOS version, drops into preboot
      25299815 Lynx: Host cannot be powered up
      25298085 Jessie - Can't enter uefi shell using /host/diag/mode=manual
      25292977 FCode tool vpd.c should stop reserving space for a.out header
      25291997 SP stops at the U-boot after upgrade to build r114432
      25269832 Fix Legion FPGA shm structure
      25268176 NET, GBE, HBA, HDD and DISPLAY nac properties are not updated in nac_updates()
      25267983 Pilot4 u-boot does not set SP reset_reason variable
      25263281 Hwdiag reads error values on PS0 and 12V main vr_check
      25263048 hwdiag cpu info all, system info all report enabled cores, not total cores
      25262167 JESSIE: pilot3 mcVideo does not compile with OPT_FLAGS="-O0"
      25256516 Rest should hide properties the CLI hides
      25256181 Downgrading from 4.0 to 3.2 doesn't preserve config
      25255425 Remove Channel Nexus code from GM LDC module
      25254183 JESSIE: network errors after reset to defaults
      25248635 PROM read for FHF copy should use 64-bit accesses
      25248179 If PSUs main power turns off a FRU other then PS is reported as having a problem
      25248150 Kernel watchpoint may lead to panic due to incorrect context in FSA
      25247978 ILOM proto unable to build with new distro
      25241424 FIRMWARE: SPARC T7-1+T7-2+T7-4 HW PROGRAMMABLES 1.0.9
      25239783 zilkerprgmr faling with latest embedded firmware
      25237539 Change "vtd-unsuccessful-completion" and "vtd-illegal-request" error as nonfatal
      25232128 Speedup copying of hostconfig to memory/cache
      25230871 VBSC services are blocked in iptables
      25227347 UEFIDiag "mp system info" Shows Only 1st Aura6 SFF NVMe as PCIe Device
      25226699 EoUSB interface down sometimes after system panic reboot
      25225261 Fans blast on system reboot
      25224652 ILOM needs to SERD replay-timeouts using the same SERD threshold as BadDLLP/TLPs
      25224199 Health daemon uses up lots of resources attempting/failing to kill eventmgr
      25220085 ILOM not generating ereports for Traffic Controller errors
      25220076 ILOM logging Traffic Controller Errors multiple times
      25216903 SDM reports system part number for fan module failure
      25216523 Add /SP/system_location to ilom+ update entity
      25210403 motd with new distro not applicable to ILOM
      25210363 Bump Coprocessor Services API minor for Linux real address page size checking
      25197130 VNC iptables need to follow EthUsb0 interface ip changes
      25196358 capidirect accesses out of scope variables
      25196221 retire pod_sensor_update_thresholds_feature
      25192776 Lynx: Support ILOM Upgrade from non-TLI supported ILOM firmware
      25185847 "make parfait" is broken due to compiler asserts
      25184119 new Jessie distro: 'ifup -a' does not work correctly on mgmt_vlan platforms
      25182921 Entire DIMM is mapped out when only a single rank should be mapped out after CE
      25178155 Remove uses of nonstandard caddr_t in GM, except where required for RPC library
      25177683 REST API:List of current QA findings
      25171013 Incorrect REST/HTTP response in CLI after terminating REST session from BUI
      25169604 PWRCTL_FPGA_TCK signal has reflections on rising and falling edges
      25149826 MINIHELP: Change help for uefidiag log path
      25144939 Parfait found memory leaks in Hostconfig source base
      25144494 newflasher error message should not refer to 'internal error'
      25143953 remove unnecessary reserialize_data
      25143160 Move 'dump_bios' at SP boot into PSM to have it protected by spstate
      25143068 DIMM not mapped out for CE memory fault after powering on/off the host manually
      25142861 Fix messages on host console to indicate proper TPM state changes
      25142073 SP generating repeating ereports if /var/log cannot be cleaned
      25141691 On normal reboot, SP should only run quick diags
      25132443 BIOS hangs at POST code B4 for ~4hrs with bad USB
      25131236 SP_Plat_token_request should register client_id with port number
      25130809 /SP reset_to_defaults=xxx_keep_network fails to preserve net for ubifs platforms
      25129524 Make hypervisor nits clean again
      25128599 Setting a vlan_id on the SP wipes out the ip address
      25120310 Inbound bootloader code from Emulex SDK for Pilot4
      25117590 Clean up executable files while Fw flash update to avoid Warning messages
      25112765 create a sample unsigned package so that it can be used to verify signing
      25112681 Unable to terminate REST session from ILOM's BUI
      25108309 Hwdiag binary linking problem
      25107688 Unable to to create opaque segment
      25106074 Illegal dereference in LDC save code
      25104055 ldom live migration attempt causes hypervisor exception on M8
      25099739 pcie slot Service led off while slot is faulted
      25099415 T7/T8/Sonoma kernel configs need IPv4 NAT enabed..
      25098213 RoT: Create new preboot commands in U-Boot to support BM Shelley mode flashing
      25092325 Carme quad FC HBA not recognized by ILOM
      25091406 incorrect ATTR test for IO sun4v epkts
      25084928 MULTI_SP and MULTI_SP_DEVICE_RESET defined together which means one can go
      25084920 IDT_LINK_RETRAIN_ERRATUM can be removed
      25084002 Remove #define CONFIG_CONFIGFILE_SUPPORT
      25083995 All platforms define CONFIG_PCIE_GEN3 which means it can be removed
      25083987 All platforms define VPCI_2_0_SUPPORT which means it can be removed
      25083980 All platforms define SP_CONTROLLED_PCIE_RESET which means it can be removed
      25083971 All platforms define CONFIG_SRAM_TOD_OFFSET which means it can be removed
      25083958 All platforms define CONFIG_MULTIFPGA_SUPPORT which means it can be removed
      25083945 All platforms define RESET_CONTROL_REGISTER which means it can be removed
      25083926 All platforms define MR which means it can be removed
      25083916 All platforms define TH which means it can be removed
      25083907 All platforms define VT which means it can be removed
      25083894 All platforms define KT which means it can be removed
      25083881 All platforms define VTE which means it can be removed
      25083868 Remove last remaining unused i2c PCIe Reset bits
      25083845 Unused defines in Makefiles can be removed
      25079904 Add PDom reset support to bringup API
      25079154 OBP says "resources have been disabled", but "show disabled" from ILOM is blank
      25078493 Guest state can be lost if unexpected update message is received from HV
      25077561 Create a default arcconfig
      25076974 Unable to load UEFICfg xml file when ueficfg files exist in /persist
      25071498 ILOM watchdog is not resetting a Pilot4 SP when a core is hung
      25070164 SP unresponsive - GPIOINT
      25064818 rKVMS needs host isolation mode ported to P4
      25064358 missing header file breaks build
      25063457 If SP becomes degraded reboot intermittently fails
      25058474 No ereport is generated for the unsupported PSU
      25058297 Subprocess execution leaks fds
      25058245 Identification of SPDs with 128 byte RW section is not complete
      25057546 uefidiag requires khKmsApp restart after first iteration
      25055654 ERROR reading log entry in /persist/faultdiags/ereports.log
      25054476 reorganise error related header files
      25054383 HV should implement cache scrubber
      25052366 Top level "make clean" erases tpm directory
      25051884 JRC+ crash when ISO redirected from JRC+ is used
      25051318 Need a restricted mode command to set/get hardening vector
      25050146 Please add to bbr, the full list of sensors used for fsc, *and* fan pwm.
      25050097 POD GPIO Interrupt improper usage of 'select'
      25049757 RoT: Modify UBoot/ILOM so that Linux can boot with UART2 specified as console
      25049717 RoT: Modify stoneware to print image validation information
      25049451 RoT: Modify stoneware to support multi console output to UART2
      25049128 Parfait 1.9.0 finds issues in usr/src/common/libs/libfeatures
      25049121 Parfait 1.9.0 finds issues in usr/src/common/infra/luapi/beapi/util
      25049075 Parfait 1.9.0 finds issues in usr/src/common/apps/psinterp
      25048913 Sub-guest Synthetic Pages
      25044965 APPLY_VA_MASK macro broken
      25044137 Use of HOST_GLOBAL_SRAM_BASE is incorrect
      25043958 The host is shut down in ~20 secs when thermal out_zone temperature is too high
      25043626 JESSIE: mount warnings printed on console
      25043554 JESSIE: fstab warning on console
      25043539 JESSIE: ldconfig errors on console
      25043483 JESSIE: console reports 'mkdir' errors
      25043306 Parfait 1.9.0 finds issues in usr/src/common/apps/kvms/hidserver
      25043060 NCSI: Remove pkg select & deselect cmds for hardware arbitration
      25042799 Faulty fan replaced with faulty fan shows fault clear
      25042545 Parfait 1.9.0 finds issues in usr/src/common/apps/gmtest
      25042433 Platform specific compiler flag doesnt get picked up on tpm builds
      25041969 Add "ALL" option to setpsnc
      25041831 Minor optimization for TSB S/W tablewalk
      25037236 Add ORCL,sun4v-dax-fc DAX virtual device compatibility class
      25037233 pecitool commands like IIOS, IION, IIOFF not working
      25035962 Keep OBP keystore-backup DS service at version 1.0 to avoid flag day with LDOM
      25035839 update 3rd party web component FLOT per Oracle GPS policy
      25034646 add chassis_type_m9_8 and device_type_m9_sp
      25034345 ASR mini help does not include description for status - unregistered
      25031409 Remove custom clock_gettime() implementation
      25030596 Enable ISTOR hdd diagnosis on SPARC
      25030301 tpm-add-pcr-event does not handle all return values, also fix stack comment/clea
      25029459 I2C errors during MLink fast reset should be suppressed
      25029437 show-devs output is missing /virtual-devices@100/rtc@5
      25027845 remove fan fault inecjtion on second page
      25027284 POD RAS: Separate caterr handling from auto host reset feature
      25024579 UEFIdiag: Remove "test_ops" directory to reduce complexity
      25024209 Directory structure of /src/common should match the rest of nyx
      25023600 Add mwait to mission mode eyes.
      25022874 System recovery fails if HC aborts during parallel boot before SP is up
      25022472 UPI lane failures are not reported in ILOM
      24978313 snapshot -L ioF hangs at /usr/bin/top -bn 2
      24973070 core CE occurs during Step 4 of 7 of HOST poweron; GM stops creating ereports
      24973065 Add GM CLIs to assign, display, and control resets for FPGA reset domains
      24972488 subguest mmu_flags don't grab the right value
      24971883 add new informational ereport when memory ereports are filtered
      24971584 HV stores the DSFAR on errors where it shouldn't.
      24971366 ilom.fdd.unexpected_telemetry for ereport.io.pciex.rc.epkt.inconsistent@/SYS
      24967459 I2C NAKs upon successful transactions are unnecessarily reported
      24964499 I2C Hang with Pilot SPs
      24960543 ILOM should log an ereport for daemons intentionally killed
      24958026 Remove dead code that was used on older platforms without global SSI addressing
      24952185 Update the configvar ML_PST_INC and ML_PST_DEC functions to handl
      24951228 need FERG to filter all mem-* ereports
      24949694 Reduce number of scvars read/open operations in scvars initialization
      24945834 Remove legacy TPM code for supporting pre-M7 systems
      24945819 Add support for TPM 2.0 hardware components
      24943778 Leverage mcVideo changes from Pilot4 Emulex code
      24943429 T7-X T8-X not probing Aura6-SFF under CHECK PCI TOPOLOGY
      24943187 Enhance timed condition waits to track elapsed time
      24943039 Pthread attributes objects should be destroyed after use
      24943006 Remove casts on function pointers passed to pthread_create()
      24942484 ASR: restore of state=enabled depends on username, which backed up after
      24935844 DIMM Sparing failed due to: Glued - Invalid chip
      24934917 Improve confusing mutex timeout message
      24934672 RFID_SN support for setpsnc/showpsnc and BUI/CLI
      24934605 ILOM ssl cert generation for G5
      24934585 No fault or ereport generated when the 5V USB VRD on the P0.1 board is faulted
      24929334 libhostdata, get_max_cpus() can be called with max_cpus unitialized
      24928987 Uncore Scraping Interlock is Missing Important Registers
      24928974 ILOM MCA Scraping is Missing Important Registers
      24928318 Make "nodes running" query to HV more robust
      24927827 ILOM should have a limit to the number of faults that can be diagnosed
      24927254 Add OpenBoot support for TPM2.0
      24927151 Need to add support for Aura 7 to ILOM fan control
      24926864 Add correct version information to JRC for Pilot4 RVMS
      24926834 Add absolute mouse mode to Pilot4 RKVMS
      24926766 Notify applications if storage is in use for Pilot4 RKMS
      24926703 Add session management for Pilot4 RKVMS
      24922408 CCB submission may fail with ENOMAP when VA masking is used
      24922060 TypeError: document.getElementById(...) is null error on Connectivity page
      24920294 ssh key type and default cert keysize need to be a session variable
      24915075 Web screen layout for Serial and VNC redirection can be reformatted
      24911503 Need to port uboot host isolation features
      24909389 Mem-leak in the fault proxy, scheme_hc.c, func hc_nac2nvl
      24908116 Retirements to be replayed must be explicitly tracked
      24907779 parfait errors in pcieprober.c and mdparse.c
      24907773 Top down lintplus and lintall targets don't work
      24907763 iotsb_nbound should be int32_t to guard against underflow cases
      24907758 Cleanup of initialization of PCIe porttype and device type values
      24907741 Non MR versions of debug printf functions can be deleted
      24907019 Lynx: Need to decide the design for platform identification
      24906400 fdr2html.pl does not properly process state.* events during html generation
      24905199 pilot4 KhKmsApp thread names should be same as in pilot3
      24851050 spsh Segmentation fault with arguments "  " or  "="
      24850672 Allow runtime determination of directory to use for SP file storage
      24849758 Lynx: cannot spawn the default number of SSH sessions
      24849058 GM should expect DR_PROGRESS messages during Zeus-related FMA retirements
      24848553 Need to start JRC before LocalStorageClient can be used
      24848383 Aura 7 [samsung] temperature not read by hwdiags out of band
      24843989 IPMI clear SDR command should be disabled
      24843533 change ereport.chassis.power.power-good-deasserted to -power-good-failed
      24843046 Target "/System/Processors/CPUs/CPU_1" still exists in a single CPU system
      24842716 DAX SWTW code needs to sign extend VA
      24841775 Create additional shortcuts for hwdig commands i2c test all and pci info all
      24837838 Bump pool_size to 256MB
      24837807 Regression fix to changes done for bug#24714427 to handle mixed M-Series configs
      24837345 BCM: OEM NCSI Command to Get/Set  media mode (SFP versus BaseT)
      24837336 BCM: NCSI OEM Command for firmware revisions
      24837317 COU retirement failing
      24836451 Hostconfig needs to handle link train failures more robustly
      24830816 Add HostConfig support for TPM2.0
      24830336 Avago Vail SAS RAID HBA Card part number is PROTOTYPE
      24830196 BTKCS logging not support host identification for multiple host platforms
      24828188 The value of permitted_power and the value of allocated_power are not equal
      24827454 Skip scraping IIO MCA bank to avoid locking up PECI interface
      24825488 set /SYS/DCUx failover UI shows generic error with pending_dcu_size change
      24817412 pmbusupdate failing
      24816679 Re-create ILOM for Lynx platform in the trunk
      24811168 post calculates memory size wrong for octal rank dimms
      24811097 G5/G5+: Unable to power on/off host after upgrading to ILOM trunk
      24807615 LDC endpoint structs can be packed to minimise memory usage
      24804455 Issue a defect diagnosis for coredump overfilling
      24803477 Infiniband HCAs do not show in the BUI
      24803461 OpenBoot TPM driver does not wait for status correctly
      24803408 New modes of operation keys should be generated for 4.0
      24803120 HV Abort while running daxtest in VTS
      24796479 Remove vnc-supported property in 9.8.x
      24795685 asr-notifyshould support user installed certificates
      24791041 Parfait 1.8.0.1 failure on older platforms with hwdiag
      24790701 asr-notify schema-version string should include "215", platform-id/name missing
      24790366 Modify LocalStorageClient to work with Pilot4
      24789777 Add DAX_UE_CPA register to DAX ereports
      24789164 Increase NMBLOCKS to match HV
      24788864 River - remove cruft mods/libs/libcapidirect/xmlfiles/nac_gen
      24785760 ILOM 'fmstat' should maintain record of serd firings
      24765619 Fault description text is inappropriate for observed problems
      24759067 Add fruupdate/libfru/psnc/tlip/capi support for FRU proxy records
      24758848 ILOM reports the M2M shadow MCA bank error repeatly without clearing down error
      24758280 if vbsc dies during state_capture then CMP fatal error is never handled
      24752460 Base address at 0x10 is wrong for Niantic PEM and FEM
      24751661 Please add Whitney-BT temperature data to hwdiag system thermal (regular and -m)
      24751012 ereports are not being generated when systems are see correctable PCIe errors
      24749638 Replace FRU_Type element with Device_Type in FRU_Identity_Proxy_V1R record
      24749180 Update Jessie tarball: 2016-09-20
      24745210 NCSI Daemon takes too long to initialize
      24745093 enforce use of device_hndl_get_nac() instead of direct access
      24744389 temporarily add rpcbind to provide portmap service for Jessie builds
      24743785 Remove io_box_feature
      24738026 Fix libnss_ldap to work with newer versions of glibc than in Squeeze
      24737914 cleanup verify routines in l3_errors.c and l2_errors.c
      24737063 Live downgrade failed from 9.8.0.build 18 to 092316 nightly M7-8,M7-8 2xPDOM,T72
      24717897 Add Vail HBA to pci card info table for fan control
      24714427 Code clean up using generic FPGA Platform ID macros for SIETE & TAHOE Platforms
      24713308 Add cross-compatibility code for TPM 2.0
      24712919 iptables config failure: netmgmtd RPC apparently fails to work in Debian Jessie
      24712442 Enable T3/T4 in trunk
      24710480 Enhance spapp interface to allow fetching of FRU name and mfg
      24705641 Lynx: missing sensor and FRUID entries in 'sdr list all'
      24705210 POST test failures reported in "Multi-Strand EPOST Setup to run from Cache"
      24700023 Add support for gcc-4.9.2 cross-compiler toolchain
      24698104 Enhance md dump GM CLI command to search for nodes with specified property
      24697719 incorrect DIMM  mapping for memory read CE's in /host_debug_err.log file
      24691202 4 fan columns start blasting loading Skylake ITP CScripts (593194)
      24690926 Code changes to get T3/T4 to compile in trunk with gcc49/Jessie
      24690766 Add ESDR3 to L3DF ereport
      24689811 Expose ACS function on PCIE Switch
      24686769 Add support for PM Performance Counters
      24683837 M8-8 SSI_VID error injection does not generate any ereport
      24682864 Sensor XML changes to get T3/T4 to compile in trunk
      24682092 add comment indicating limitations on use of sp_trace_file_dict
      24676497 GM Console History Updates
      24674559 pilot3: 3.16.7 kernel panic in video driver unload on t7-4
      24669245 HV should dump L3 tag for L3DAC and L3DAU errors
      24669024 vrdtool_inf exhibiting setpage and clearfault errors
      24668913 vrdtool_inf's get CRC from device option is  not reliable
      24668876 Remove unused elements from err_l3 data structure (POST)
      24667121 PID fan control needs to read CPU DTS 2.0 values as signed
      24663150 Remove unused l3 dump csa/dir routines
      24662627 Fix gm version string print in sp_trace output
      24661978 Remove support for ipmiflash over USB link (not EthUsb)
      24661229 'fmdump -iV' reported  'unrecognized' in output
      24660416 Remove unused elements from err_l3 data structure
      24654588 Reject ueficfg during progparts to allow progbios and fpga_update to run
      24654569 Post power off event if host is turned off during ilom upggrade
      24653773 Move hcall_subguest_dax_sync to its own API group
      24653400 Jessie build - login,spsh,sshd coredumps due to libnss_ldap
      24653138 Modify FRU_Identity_Proxy_V1R record defintion
      24642076 The possible values for SPM action property should remove "return_to_service"
      24622952 Potential USB3.0 FCode bug when USB-HUB is connected
      24622429 sp_trace should log what is typed into GM console CLI
      24622267 Add 'fpga promversion'&'showsvcid' cmds to restricted shell for SPARC platforms
      24621522 update ISTOR dictionary/message files for new HMP telemetry
      24618808 Should create fault once detectet HC_HOST_POWER_FAULT_REASON_CHASSIS_INTRUS
      24616381 fpga_{get,set}_{scon,sstat} functions could be more careful with peu values
      24616374 pm_manage_state() may access non-existing pm_resource_ops[]
      24616364 probelist may not always be initialized in pcie_probe_function()
      24616358 Undefine DEBUG_ERR_HANDLING_SETUP to reduce debug output noise
      24616346 fix lint errors as indicated by gcc
      24616324 Use %stick %stick_cmpr %softint %softint_set and %pause instead of %asr regs
      24616291 Add missing #ifdef CONFIG_COPROC directives
      24616283 Don't allow bincheck make target to be broken by mistake
      24616266 Using __func__ __LINE__ and __FILE__ breaks bincheck make target
      24614684 Remove dead code related to memory link retirement
      24614317 Report I2C transaction retries and failures
      24608785 ILOM incorrectly removes cached programmed BIOS version from progparts.version
      24607650 Lynx: /HOST/console doesn't show content
      24606952 DISABLE_RWUC doesn't actually mask CTO's
      24606673 U-Boot Signed PKG netflash Support
      24606358 Add getty support for ROT serial connection to SP
      24606277 ncsi-check-links.sh
      24600620 ios_mondo_handle_rc_msi needs to check for multiple EQCB records
      24599145 Fix GNU build fail due to 'Unused label' in tpm support code
      24589551 Malloc scanpatch vector only when scanpatch is applied
      24589241 Fix illegal access in send_pci_info
      24588662 Memory rows disabled at boot time are not retired
      24581464 add support for PSNC shadow containers
      24580623 FPGA csrdbg support for S8
      24580549 Disabling IPv6 causes IPMI stack to die and restart over and over again
      24574033 POST reported out of margin CPU frequency test
      24567954 pdom_info enhancements
      24560188 LDC code is only logging channel 2 data
      24556235 lynx+:Diag normal/extended command test failed in preboot
      24533877 Intel firmware upgrading tool cannot display FCode minor version greater than 15
      24530133 eousb issues with sending out udp packets > 1500 bytes (pilot3/3.16.7)
      24529151 ILOM should report DCU detected incoming Poison SRAR Error instead of WBIVD Erro
      24528935 Ethernet cli needs to be reworked to reference BCM57417 interfaces
      24524135 "configvar push" CLI crashes if there are no configvars
      24521861 Drop support for Node Manager
      24521378 Optimization of Tahoe MCU spacings
      24516004 Tahoe memory subsystem code cleanup
      24515371 Library-related cleanup in GM
      24515331 Reorganize Mystic River IO code
      24515276 Introduce "pending" roles for role transition management
      24508500 DIMM FRU info should be read by the Local Node
      24503583 value of  upper_noncritical_threshold of /SYS/VPS  exceed permitted_power value
      24498510 Grantley trunk image size greater than 32M
      24491102 fdd: need support for bitwise AND
      24489873 plat and autofwupdate init scripts run unverified code from NAND
      24489777 VRD programming I2C failures show current version as "le"
      24489374 User is able to access switch with any user name and any password
      24485054 Hypervisor must support IOEU
      24484963 ILOM event log insertion/removal messages should include component serial number
      24484408 Lint Cleanup
      24484345 re-factor send pice slot info code
      24484322 Resumable/non-resumable error queue tail pointer caching is incomplete
      24484292 Setting DBGROM hv_debug_flag does not work subguests
      24484279 Remove chip names from PALLADIUM #defines
      24484187 YF_SAM is no longer defined should be removed from the source base
      24483932 Integrate nyx development repository for support of IOEU and M8/T8/S8 platforms
      24469600 'subguest-hcalls-allowed' missing from PRI, 23527355 not fixed correctly
      24467236 IOEU SP uboot support (in ILOM common image) for network access through SP CMIOU
      24462666 Remove ASSERT in HV debug console code to improve error handling
      24457763 DBMCLI: ERROR WHILE ADDING SNMP SUBSCRIBER WITH ASR TYPE
      24456379 Lynx: Customize PSNC containers for Lynx
      24453915 No ereport created when V1 Over-Current, Over-Voltage, Under-Voltage fault injec
      24451727 lynx+:The  location value of ''/System/PCI_Devices/On-board" is "not supported"
      24450358 IPMI: back-to-back sunoem requests stomp on luapi session
      24448803 Not supported message executing hwdiags in restricted shell using -o option
      24448080 Update BIOS to 32.00.01.09
      24440671 Dynamic dax retirement does not happen in pairs
      24436801 Fixes to get T3/T4 to compile in trunk
      24434825 Restore T3/T4 to trunk.
      24429967 some SDM max device info not correct with single CPU config.
      24428556 ILOM reports memory array test correctable failure as training failure
      24428309 Please handle  eqr_overflo_err  in PCIE subsystem as below
      24415226 hvabort after starting tracking
      24408393 ER: 'reset /HOST' to update host FW after live FW update
      24399448 /SYS/PSUx/T_OUT appears to be using the wrong PSU internal sensor for its data
      24396868 lynx+1u:Fan faulty info is incomplete
      24396008 prog_bios fails during SP cold boot
      24394226 Incorrect makefile dependency for vt_error_tables.c
      24393906 Remove support for buffered UART console
      24393887 Remove compilation support for pre-M7 platforms
      24392682 Add FRU_Identity_Proxy_V1R record to registry
      24392553 Parfait 1.8.0.1 Failure on apps/spdiag/common
      24392534 Parfait 1.8.0.1 Failure on apps/hwdiag2/sp/pilot3
      24392523 Parfait 1.8.0.1 Failure on apps/hwdiag2/common
      24392503 Parfait 1.8.0.1 Failure on apps/hwdiag/common/ui
      24392460 Parfait 1.8.0.1 Failure on apps/hwdiag/common
      24392397 Parfait 1.8.0.1 Failure on apps/hwdiag
      24391379 lynx+1u:ILOM behavior is error when remove a PSU or a power cord of PSU
      24388256 gate is broken by KZ subguest support code
      24386048 WARNING: SLF, coherency links connectivity table lookup failed
      24377666 WARNING: n2rng: hardware failure detected seen on boot on supercluster
      24375780 Host won't power on, alert.chassis.domain.boot.power-on-failed
      24361740 asr-notify: requesting more output for sanity/unit testing
      24356445 Niantic LP: Last Trap Memory Address not Aligned during watch-net-all on VF
      24355749 convert fault.chassis.domain.boot.power-on-failed to an alert
      24348265 provide ability to show readonly power_state property
      24348258 HV should block ccb_submit from KZ guest if its dirty page tracking is enabled
      24348128 Fix signed-correct issues in libhlacommn/platform_data
      24347022 PECI not running at 2Mbps, only running at 796kHz
      24345410 some CPU info should not be disclosed when using hwdiag cmd.
      24341212 'fmdump -e' should print "no ereports found" if there are none
      24340849 faultdiags - fix issue found by parfait 1.8.0.1
      24328067 Add nslookup to restricted shell
      24321607 DSA key generation through ILOM web interface frequently times out on T8 system
      24320522 fpga event logger core dumped after upgrading ILOM from 110906 to 111236
      24318704 Add csrdbg P3 support for strapping and MAC0/MAC1 settings
      24312892 ILOM only scraping a maximum of 18 cores
      24312011 Add RFID_SN support to fruupdate, libfru and libpsnc
      24306015 Race condition between disabling a DAX queue and syncing it
      24298392 Allow remote video redirection and VNC to coexist
      24296658 PCIE power and service LEDs are missing from ipmi sunoem output
      24289126 The fru section for PCIE11/PCIESW is missing from 1-CPU configuration system
      24289054 Enhance hw tool zilker faults option to recognize more status bits.
      24012162 Update NMS CPU device type description and add NMS IO Configuration record
      23762962 mr_ios_get/set_perfreg returning EINVAL (MR:1 IOS:3)
      23762827 HOST_AUTO_POWER_ON policy does not turn on host after AC cycle.
      23761820 Only record non-empty CSRs scraped during Uncore CSR in host_debug_err.log
      23750906 libipmi - fix issues found by parfait 1.8.0.1
      23748300 PECI not working - unable to open /dev/peci0
      23734265 Increase keystore value size to 128 bytes represented as 256 byte hex-ASCII
      23732626 check PRSNT sensors for Critical=Yes
      23730773 flashing the BIOS fails as access has not yet been granted by the FPGA.
      23726637 DBP ID from the MB FPGA register returns unshifted info
      23720805 Implement write eye training algorithm for Yuba
      23720265 Hostdiags/hostmon causes external code to be built incorrectly on G5/G5+
      23719314 Invalid SP event log entries during IERR handling
      23718277 SCC retirement replay not working properly if platform limit is exceeded in DDB
      23711358 probe-scsi-all not detecting usb drive at /pci@308/pci@1/usb@0/hub@4/storage@1
      23666023 SP_Plat_fddc_post_ereport() segfaults during parallel boot
      23661353 hwdiag fan get -m not functioning, no output displayed
      23660164 i2c test fails during SP boot
      23642356 NCSID need to discovery packages and channels dynamically
      23641683 UEFIdiag: Messages in test results is causing troubles to OPS test profile
      23641607 UEFIdiag: Partial restore - invalid configuration entry
      23641557 UEFIdiag: Several stop /HOST/diag delete log files
      23640033 Sun4v Error Report format extensions for MCD/MCDX/TSB/MAP
      23634048 ILOM snmp v3 traps not delivered after snmp engine id change
      23625501 Remove ilomCtrlMIB
      23608128 Bug in CLI Management Minihelp Page
      23603214 HC gate restructuring
      23601618 Update Jessie tarball to 20160610
      23599336 improve ereport specs
      23592963 Custom cli prompt with replacement token does not work correctly if set from BUI
      23578623 Add support for gibh fatal error: req_pend_timeout_fatal_err
      23571295 uadmin hangs after running POST- could not reach OBP
      23570829 dimm mgr should not put "No proxy objects created!" in bug.log file
      23566590 Regression: M7 SP, DCU1-failover see Fcode Abort adding PCIE devs, usb missing
      23557039 Remove obsolete compiler flags and features
      23556546 Update CL config policy: CLs on both CPlanes need to be fully connected
      23555240 ILOM needs to tell Solaris when no more faults are being proxied
      23527623 JS error on masthead after changing http properties
      23527355 Need to update MD to include subguest-hcalls-allowed value
      23519699 pilot 4 kernel - ERROR ERROR Unknown PHY Manufacturer model number is ffff
      23519680 Seriald DIED and KhKmsApp DIED messages in /var/log/messages
      23519395 Pilot4 kernel - FATAL: System in standby mode ... Not initializing PCIe RC.
      23514844 remove zeroing qnumfree when qfull is being set
      23514831 Add an separate write lock to global DAX queue status cache
      23514780 Remove stale references to DAX broadcast register status
      23514764 Move DAX queue cache adjustments for XIR reboot to POR initialization sequence
      23514445 PLTRST# stuck low on Host power ON - Unable to talk to ME SPI flash
      23513748 ereport not recognized preventing cacheline retirement
      23506180 T7-2 doesn't recognize the NVMe dual PCIe switch card configuration.
      23501702 Lint error in deconfig CLI
      23493797 GM can send "guest started" notification to ILOM after sending "standby"
      23491671 stable.c functions need to be thread safe
      23491349 Hostconfig updates mutex compare registers for unowned locks, causing timeouts
      23479219 An ILOM+ run script action should be used to set TLI data.
      23479171 Sometimes the needed delay is not meet for zilker device
      23478281 Some proxied fault 'severity' values are wrong on SPARC
      23472786 probe-io loops forever when there are no PCIe fabrics in a guest
      23398806 Hypervisor API groups negotiated too early
      23340799 Support both static and file-based scan patching on all platforms
      23340338 small mem leak in fetd
      23339301 Reduce build time
      23325792 Pilo4: Stoneware Heap exhausted
      23323167 show-props command does not preserve the current device selection
      23323148 Fix display of bus-ranges and slot-names properties
      23323136 Touching non-zero functions of a non-multifunction bridges makes bridges unhappy
      23323124 Guard yield hcall against %PSTATE.IE = 0 %PIL > 13 and foreign %TBA
      23323107 USB3 FCode is missing the required "close" method
      23323101 Root device prober need to skip PCIe fabrics
      23323087 Add type specific get-prop words for MD propery types
      23323071 ldm variables must be processed earlier in the startup sequence
      23323060 Variable already-go? can be renamed to more meaningful reset-needed?
      23323044 OBDIAG has never been supported on sun4v can be removed
      23321760 FPGA event logger doesn't direct log to new file after rotation
      23320577 newflasher - failure to power off (for programmables) does not fail the load
      23320133 'Failed to refresh firmware identity' seen when SP is reset on T5s
      23314639 Callisto 7420 smbios returns a NULL SMB_TYPE_SYSTEM string
      23309057 NVMe slots are not displayed by ldm list-io
      23308873 Remove support for M5/M6 and T5 platforms
      23307680 Add FRUID device type for Shelley Card W/Bracket
      23306403 Pilot4 NAND flash driver periodically streams Bad erase block errors to console
      23300186 Update setsvcid and showsvcid to set/display all FRUID containers
      23284370 setpsnc cannot overwrite long product name on system without the feature enabled
      23280496 Update .arcconfig for nyx-1.9.x gate
      23280486 Update .arcconfig for obp-4.41.x gate
      23277663 Add FRUID types for new Pirom versions and RFID_SN
      23275415 Add warm-reset after uefidiags complete prior to host power-down
      23271249 GM shouldn't reject VAR_CONFIG_UPDATES_REQ
      23262802 host-isolation mode should disabled the graphics controller.
      23261271 Check /tmp/allow_unsigned_images only if sign_is_mandatory_feature is enabled.
      23253222 Package signing: Enabling sha2 also signs package with sha1
      23238048 Fix for CVE-2016-2381
      23236667 ILOM not checking for correct/valid target name for faultmgmt
      23230940 DDR unsupported tck error message / ereport should be more comprehensible
      23228619 RYOP POST: No RYOP induced ereport generated for Twinville test
      23223542 Add support for HV debug console
      23206496 Allow UEFIdiag test process to run in a loop defined by the user
      23206309 MINIHELP: Help for link state display
      23206143 SPPOST: Include additional payload info for the sppost ereports
      23200697 ADI# not handled correctly on ccb input and output
      23197763 psnc_compare() only compares first 20 bytes of product name
      23197537 PIlot4 Needs 16MB DDR4 Memory Window for VGA
      23191147 Parfait 1.8.0.1 found issues hwdiag/hwdiag2 - pilot4 code
      23185304 ILOM fishwrapd coredump
      23183167 Redirection and KVMS pages MINIHELP references video console/obsolete properties
      23174831 ILOM+ TLI SET_IDENTIFIER handling will result in TLI voting failure
      23151084 See POD Coredump During HOST COLD BOOT Test
      23147993 Parfait 1.8.0.1 found issues with libhalcommon
      23146932 Parfait 1.8.0.1 found issues with pod
      23146550 Parfait 1.8.0.1 says etcd has memory leak
      23138543 Update construction of /tmp/allow_unsigned_images in devtools nf_upgrade
      23130745 libhostdata, find a solution for FIX ME at 1478 in v5/host_msr.c for dimm id
      23106128 Pilot4 uboot should not write device_type 0x0 on failed MB FRUPROM read
      23101479 Parfait 1.8: Uninitialised memory in ueficfg_preserve_config.c
      23101440 Parfait 1.8: buffer overrun in dmtf_service.c
      23093594 healthd's file system monitoring is very noisy
      23091789 add schema checks for FPGA_Bit_On_Bus access methods
      23091693 add package option to extract components by platform
      23091200 ereport in fmdump -V output has lower case for NAC name
      23087040 HV misses a demap on a pcie bus removal
      23085549 Enable console_fallback_feature on T-series
      23079750 HV needs to implement hcall_subguest_dax_sync
      23071802 Implement FWARC/2016/223 PCI state change error report generation
      23071787 Implement FWARC/2016/223 PCI state change error report handling
      23071539 Configuration Restore using load -source not returing a status after complete
      23039738 Request to add power information into BBR capture similar to Sparc
      23026620 Parfait 1.8: buffer overrun in common/ui/goahead/md5c.c
      23018615 Network sometimes comes up without SCC (EEprom) installed
      23018151 Enable psnc long product name support by default for new platforms
      23017286 Parfait 1.8: Fix reported File Descriptor Leak in IPMI
      23005750 Rebooting the SP can produce health#health.core core files
      23002461 asr code bugs
      22974602 multicomponent controllee paths cause error in tree_assign_event_to_rules_engine
      22965427 On reboot, tacacs plus's extended role always set to operator role.
      22965253 Remove unacceptable SNMPv1 protocol
      22951202 ILOMAdministration->Identification -Mini help incorrect & quotation mark allowed
      22949580 rgrsn: lynx+ BIOS update on warm reboot fails SW1.7.5 -> SW 1.7.6
      22933507 FHF update logic fails if sequencing master's FHF is disabled
      22918286 Simplify pending retirement tracking
      22911994 Improve check and flash pending BIOS on reboot/warm reset initiated by host
      22909949 Add FRUID device type for T8-4 Processor Filler Module
      22903817 bug.log:ilom_aes.c:288:ilom_aes_decrypt_and_decode():Input data too small
      22901737 vbsc_deploy app: provide separate options for 'force' and 'skip-power-check'
      22895493 vrdtool_ti should support reporting of configuration data file revision number
      22895461 vrdtool_inf should support reporting of configuration data file revision number
      22894713 script support to check SP roles
      22886959 HV should check KZ permanent mappings when translating CCB addresses
      22886946 KZ DAX address translation failures should return to parent guest
      22886902 Allow kernel zones to submit CCBs directly to the DAX
      22878835 vrdtool_inf support I2C bus 8 and 9
      22878811 SP went into reboot loop when press 'e' on OS boot grub menu
      22869498 OBP needs to negotiate version 2.x of keystore-backup
      22869025 ILOM UI does not reflect some completed retirements
      22837521 Adjust HTWS for new CR Samba access
      22832523 64GB LRDIMM shows 32G under some uefidiag cases.
      22828713 ILOM+ - Reporting Option Card Count  and Onboard NIC Count values
      22821053 NTP related messages and warnings on SP console
      22819435 Add FRUID SPD memory type for Intel NVDIMM
      22817772 Alternative tacacs plus servers failed to authenticate user on preserve config
      22817389 In ILOM snapshot, hwdiag cmd option must update to fit hwdiag change
      22815172 SP reports 0 DIMMs after upgraded fw to build 8
      22813420 Bug.log files ilom_aes_decrypt_and_decode() messages
      22808289 refactor psnc.h and cleanup PSNC
      22806144 set /SP/clients/ldapssl/alternateservers/1/cert clear_action=true failing
      22765655 Add get_temp command to 'hw' tool for Zilker devices
      22764833 Revised SSH RAS MAX Key File Size
      22751272 Alignment traps when restoring ldoms configs from ILOM opaque data store
      22749097 ubifs_uprev_feature.patch requires refreshing..
      22747764 Ktree.feature breaks on oel7..
      22744094 UEFIdiag: some inconsistencies in the latest version 1.1.1010
      22741999 Host Start/Finished messages are displayed multiple times per host
      22735991 fault.ilom.fdd.unexpected_telemetr /SYS/MB/CM0/CMP/MLINK11
      22734684 ILOM can loose track of configured BIOS version
      22733558 ILOM unable to preserve BIOS config on ILOM update
      22724828 MINIHELP: new Configuration Management -> DCUs page
      22713632 Remove workaround from G5/G5plus psm
      22696959 ILOM detected PSU Fault
      22665008 SP Failover Phase2: SP/SPP FPGA fault diagnosis from HV/GM
      22653293 hwdiag system fabric fails expecting 1333Mhz for 2DPC 32GB LRDIMMs
      22650620 Cleanup of DAX qstatus synchronization code
      22649373 Sensitive Information Disclosure in binary files.
      22628784 OBP should negotiate HV retained memory API version 1.1
      22628221 raw table must be enabled in kernel config for iptables_notrack_feature
      22628149 MINIHELP: Typos in ActiverDir and LDAP pages
      22604703 Fortify : Command injection issue  in pl_utils.c :33
      22599034 MINIHELP: Examples should not use Oracle info.
      22596469 fmadm faulty shows two suspect list with both same DIMM
      22593407 Need to make feature consistent in inv_cfg_dimm_handler.c
      22583973 One device.missing fault is blocking other /sys faults to be reported
      22583349 Fortify : Buffer overflow issue in fddcommon.c  : 628
      22583086 Need to account for motherboard rev 3 when updating VRDs
      22578000 ChassisIdentityR should be map to IPMI FRU
      22575592 device.missing fault is not cleared even though the missing FM has been put back
      22569374 Fortify : Buffer overflow issue in fddcommon.c  : 558
      22569352 Fortify : Buffer overflow issue in fddcommon.c  : 557
      22567849 PRI Missing FMA topology fields
      22567128 Remove deprecated user feature in PMConfig.data
      22554592 Fix for CVE-2016-0777, CVE-2016-0778
      22547483 Add MFR_READ_VMON to hw dump of Zilker devices
      22542380 Unable to launch UEFIDiag, host boots to pxe instead
      22541993 Problem with SNMP
      22541308 Problem with SNMP
      22541278 Problem with SNMP
      22541252 Problem with SNMP
      22541195 Problem with SNMP
      22540915 Problem with SNMP
      22540863 Need "dots" to show firmware update progress on CLI screen
      22533587 Problem with CONSOLE
      22533558 Problem with CONSOLE
      22533531 Problem with CONSOLE
      22530514  Lynx+: change sub-command codes for pending legacy BIOS check
      22525159 ILOM value "/SP/console/ timestamp = yes" not persisted
      22504524 Problem with INFRASTRUCTURE
      22492644 disabling servicetag causes stlistener to die and restart continuously
      22456011 Problem with INSTALL
      22455354 UEFI configuration copy in ILOM is out of sync with BIOS
      22450669 libfru - parse new PIROM revision 7 for PPIN (CPU identification)
      22449751 IOEU: POD support for RPC reset needs to be available independent of power
      22378839 removed help references for "-o/--ops option' to the hwdiag bcm commands
      22378233 hwdiag bcm stats Port 2 TxOctets: 0xE3FBFEFF002A5662 (-2018739636772645278)
      22371367 Non-display of BIOS Version Info during ILOM boot
      22370883 System did not restart after update from build r105919 to build 106099
      22354267 Starting JRC causing adviserd.core files
      22348565 Parfait 1.7.1 Issues in libs/libes
      22347582 Missing or improperly seated flash riser cannot be diagnosed
      22331939 invalid DIMM cfgs on P5 & P8, generated DIMM faults on CPU 0
      22325271 Parfait 1.7.1 Issues in libs/libjtag_hw
      22324019 On loss of AC on one A256 PSU, PROCHOT assertion  on the slave  FPGA is cleared
      22323967 A flood of scrapping for CE memory errors shows when tracing RASD ring
      22315094 vrdtool_inf needs to be updated with new 8746 and 8141 algorithm
      22307370 Add test in hwdiag fan test to test fan kill circuitry
      22301294 ind should not regularly create and cancel threads
      22301107 Hosts powered on with 1 PS cannot be turned off via CLI, power button works
      22296326 Opus Host IP address for NMS VLAN should be unique in multi-frame config
      22295330 No fault generated when 1 PS present or powered on
      22295124 hwdiag gpio get all reports incorrect data for pin numbers above 255
      22294590 findoffset returns an offset that is already in use.
      22288588 No "Host power-on denied" message starting /SYS with faulty fans in FM2 or FM3
      22287783 Failed to upgade SP to the build 105675 without config preserved from ipmiflash
      22286838 Parfait 1.7.1: Bugs found in libcsr and htsignontest
      22286627 Archive T3/T4 from trunk.
      22270941 parfait: /kvms/seriald buffer overrun
      22270843 Stalled fan shows TACH speed of  82.399 RPM should be 0 RPM
      22257690 Invent a way to populate the NAND flash file system without a full LOAD command
      22240532 New air baffle for host 7 requires updated fan control parameters
      22234068 No memory CE scrapping , no address map when CE's injected on V2 stepping CPU's
      22228302 Parfait Issues in kvms
      22226479 Problem with WEB
      22217141 tacacs+ users always login with operator role irrespective of default role value
      22205524 Remove "l3_cou_fifo_alt" setsc variable from SN, T8 and M8
      22199084 OpenBoot must support new pci-probe-policy config variable
      22199072 parfait 1.7.1 SUN-PLATFORM-MIB
      22198298 ILOM+ entity - Add powerConsumption property
      22195408 Add FRUID device types for IO Expansion Unit and the unit's SP FRU module
      22181154 Add FRUID device type for D258 power supply
      22176939 GM entries in event log should not include redundant timestamp / SP ID prefix
      22176934 ILOM+ Entity -> add productName to HardwareIdentity
      22167559 ActDir and LdapSsl cert upload utils need to be brought up to date
      22158454 Config file rev# for Infineon based powconverters missing from any hwdiag output
      22145812 Hwdiag power get watts all shows only the output (DC) power
      22145023 ILOM 3.2.5 (XML) - ASR registration is failing with DTS
      22144224 Problem with HARDWARE
      22143655 ILOM does not handle IERR properly
      22142360 LIBCAPIDIRECT: File Modification/Deletion via Environmental Variable Abuse
      22142351 LIBCAPIDIRECT: Library Logic Tampering via Environmental Variable Abuse
      22142292 /ETC/FSTAB: Sensitive Mount Points Missing Hardening Options:NODEV,NOSUID,NOEXEC
      22142229 Default UMASK Should Be Strictier
      22142194 Sensitive Executables/Libraries Compiled Without the FORTIFY_SOURCE Flag
      22142147 Sensitive Executables/Libraries Compiled With RPATH Support Enabled
      22139592 Linux Kernel Not Hardened
      22139589 Outdated Kernel
      22139574 Fatal Error Messages in /var/log/networking
      22139521 Outdated Software Installed
      22139442 LD.SO.CONF Pointing to Non-Existent Directories
      22138672 PECIFAKE: Compile error when enabled
      22135977 Power over-subscription event is posted in SP log after upgrade to build r104512
      22114595 MINIHELP: Help for User Accounts page has wrong role for SSO toggle
      22108533 need to recognize M0 stepping CPU by "hwdiag cpu info all"
      22106332 Add Javascript alert for errors
      22099760 Adding save&restore pmbus WRITE_PROTECT in hwdiag expert margin test
      22093296 Enable gcc warnings for format checking
      22085026 Don't output data in 'hw' if register read fails
      22075755 TACACS+ code cleanup -minor changes to pam_tacplus
      22049595 remove host enable-on and hard-off commands from Preboot
      22031080 can't configure ILOM with 165.254.x.x addresses
      22018929 GE UDX set_margin not enforcing 10% limit on margining
      22018621 no error telemetry for t-series fpga poweroff due to tpm vialoation.
      21983826 Remove VREF registers from 'hw'  checksum calculation for GE UDX devices
      21979881 tacacs+ client auth reprompted for passwd for odd number of auth attempts
      21976594 Change Aura6 thermal profile in ILOM
      21937015 add schema checks for MatchMemstoreData access function
      21936937 unused ireports should not be logged with "[unrecognized]" or "[nodiagrules]"
      21936923 re_all rules engine fails when ereports have same classes
      21925940 minimize  window of risk for clear_sessions
      21924874 enable dimm temp reading in hwdiag
      21918728 G5/G5+ systems reporting /coredump is nearly full
      21912426 Ethernet MAC addresses not available from CLI or GUI
      21903052 Change to call i2c_pmbus_read to retrieve info from Infineon VRD in hwdiag
      21900561 add hwdiag command help suggestions
      21892933 Add Aura6 support in ILOM.
      21891391 add new squashfs-tools from OL7
      21885359 OSA launch button still exists in ILOM web GUI
      21883293 Help page header has white line
      21883042 programmables not upgraded following ILOM upgrade
      21882668 sp may hang if lpc needs to be reset on the first access
      21877015 show /SYS command no longer displays product information
      21876102 Enhance TMP432 access routine to return value if remote sensor connected
      21876077 'hw' not decoding TMP432 Fault Status register correctly
      21875845 The allocated_power for motherboard is shown "0"
      21865096 add hwdiag spmem main command
      21857022 fortify finds buffer overflow in hwdiag_fan.c and hwdiag_ui.c
      21848843 All HOST are shutdown during ilom update & Reset BIOS to defaults does not work
      21841033 SP sideband does not work after AC power cycle
      21838031 can't allocate memory power sometimes even if memory are there.
      21833960 Add sp_trace support to libfpga_spi
      21833947 spi_flash should leave FPGA pointing at host flash
      21828227 Enhance 'hw' tool support of GE UDX converters
      21826133 hwdiag system port80 command without any port80 codes needs carriage return
      21826002 little switch vlan configuration takes too long
      21820684 prog_bios command line properties not read in properly
      21820249 Enhance flashupdateFPGA to validate -t arguments
      21812767 Update uboot code to support T8 LED handling
      21810862 incorrect speed measured on hosts 1-7 and host 9 via mp cpu speed
      21805738 Hwdiag: Move hwdiag_i2c_test.log to new diag partition
      21803071 Need to handle power supply current over-subscription w/ A256
      21791470 Add diagnosis rules for /SYS/MB/T_IN_QSFP and /SYS/T_AMB
      21790987 reading VRD  P1V05_STBY via hwdiag power info all generates communication fault
      21777479 add hwdiag command shortcut capability
      21775439 uefidiag:mp memory info dimms return Unsupported result.
      21775330 There is virtual memory leak when multi process try to call inv_cache_init
      21771739 New compiler does not build CMM
      21771422 MINIHELP: update help for DHCP selection in Network Connectivity page
      21770745 Remove references to DS3905
      21770567 Update code for flipping host flash
      21770487 P0.1, No response while trying to ping BCM53415 switches from SP
      21765146 Unable to configure SP to use the sideband
      21759625 Update address used for 'fpga promversion'
      21756285 Generating NMI via ILOM does not create an IPMI message
      21754788 A266 PSU with a fan fault shows references to FAN1, FAN2, FAN3 and FAN4
      21751124 Fortify "Highs" in hidserver and timexec
      21750653 Fortify Criticals in libpamActiveDirectory
      21699659 Problems with setting custom CLI prompt in the web
      21698270 ILOM sense of DTR CD on serial link to host inverted
      21692027 hwdiag commands mem/system/cpu/host info should use NAC name for CPU ID
      21691103 I2C SMB5 running at fast mode
      21683784 Parfait Issues in ast2100/utils
      21682972 Parfait Issues in pod/api
      21677992 On T5 platforms, upgrade fails to switch banks and reboot
      21674059 Add new feature to allow DIMM with CE to not get mapped out.
      21673538 Parfait Issues in i2c-test, cpld_update and hostdiags
      21668346 Parfait issues in libipmi
      21668299 hwdiag system fabric test fails in systems not fully loaded with memory
      21665875 Parfait Issues in zmgtd and libc10cmm
      21661243 Add timestamped version of host console in snapshot
      21660166 Parfait Issues in libc10mp, libc10blade, libfwmgmt
      21658679 Parfait Issues in libpeci
      21651745 hwdiag cpld vr_check allows invalid power states
      21651583 Parfait Issues in libalomfm
      21646095 plathwsvc failures for CMM IPv6 properties
      21630257 Hwdiag system fabric test needs to fail, if PCI card installed, but not trained
      21629758 POD persists old/stale faults
      21629010 Problem with WEB
      21615949 M8 SP Standalone board test needs SW to take USB controllesr out of the reset
      21614961 Remove sclink from login page on non-drilldown platforms.
      21613357 POD power events are being generated without checking status of pushbutton actio
      21606190 Problem with WEB
      21571544 INTERNAL: Purge tmpnam()
      21570095 Clean up css cruft
      21564071 Need indication if OSA stick is present in hwdiag system summary output
      21555679 Ajax processor exeption handling (WI 3064)
      21540577 Support T8 kernel and u-boot ethernet..
      21539947 Fan tachometer thresholds should not be monitored when standby power is off
      21537439 Enable T8-2 YMRs on T7-2 platform for T8-2 bringup
      21537411 Enable T8-1 YMMs on T7-1 platform for T8-1 bringup
      21530550 prog_switch killed in the middle leaves SP state unrecoverable
      21525363 Cache policy not set (WI 11306)
      21512929 FAN faulty can't be cleared after insert a fan.
      21511155 fishwrapd coredump is seen
      21495362 Extraneous host state events seen after Solaris watchdog reset
      21486335 Add FRUID device type for T8 Service Processor Module
      21479663 fortify finds critical in libs/libasr
      21474376 Xn-8: "ltc4215_set_ctrl_reg:  i2c write failed" log flood in HAL spt_trace ring
      21472499 Support for Access Restriction
      21458601 ILOM should fault PSU when it is on but not enabled.
      21458318 Running snapshot repairs fma events
      21419298 fortify finds critcals in libs/libami
      21395071 Hwdiag cpu error CPU0 refers to Ivybridge instead Haswell
      21393279 fmdump: need support for 'fmdump -eiV'
      21389282 UEFIdiag needs a dedicated storage partition from ILOM
      21381709 some I2C Probe Test fail during sp reboot.
      21376211 add hwdiag mem info/spd cpu selection
      21349459 duplicate error messages when liveFW update preserve 'n'
      21344773 hwdiag should always report a valid port80 code
      21321922 Passwd length errmsg should be echoed when setting password
      21266598 ILOM reports "Solaris running" when primary guest OS is not Solaris
      21251972 FRU location field for motherboard in SMOD and SP in SMOD is incorrect
      21234893 some stale dimm sparing fault rules need to be removed
      21233928 Allow empty minor groups in hypervisor call table
      21210501 MINIHELP: Add help for third NTP time server support in ILOM
      21210385 Support for third NTP upstream time server in ILOM
      21203768 fault classname for mem-cs pin fault is inconsistent with mem-ss pin fault
      21162942 Insufficient hold time on XG_MDIO0
      21106007 resourceUnavailable (Likely out-of-memory failure) for snmpwalk on ilomCtrlSPARC
      21101130 MINIHELP: Add help for TACACS+ Authentication
      21067880 platform.c Update fdd_plat_router_output_queues_clear to support host_num
      21027260 Enhance Zilker snapshot data to include data from NVRAM
      20973333 Help output missing for target: /SP/firmware/host
      20970880 Adding PROCHOT CPU throttling on AC power loss as a feature
      20922260 RFE: miniroot fault should re-diagnose if repaired by user while still missing
      20878027 Add screen blank for Pilot4 RKVMS
      20872621 power management UI can not show the correct  minimum power drawn
      20831969 Chassis part number is missing from SMBIOS type-3 Asset Tag field
      20806887 Need a new FMA message ID for unsupported topology when a system has mixed-CPU
      20778119 ILOM ASR XML message schema upgrade to 2.1.5
      20739788 Out of memory error recovery calls malloc, expects memory
      20738969 ILOM SDM not showing any DIMMs
      20723800 Add /persist and /conf monitoring in healthd
      20678096 Implement TACACS+ Access Control
      20446593 /etc/init.d/ubifs not capturing stderr output of mount(8) command..
      20387853 incorrect boot device order in storage appliance persistent mode per IBMS-20
      20315857 ILOM POD#EVTMGR/LUMAIN coredump with OHMP fishwrap xml duplicated sun-id
      20239507 May 2015 build: setting /HOST/console logging returns Internal error
      20214760 Remove Power Capping feature and functionality
      19884264 May 2015 build: spdiag led turn on/off CMM LED function reversed
      19817586 uefi shell command "dh -v" goes into an infinite loop.
      19307113 ilomwti: Should prevent (or at least warn) if an xcc is to a non-oracle address
      19262296 Add ability to read die temperature of JC and  Patsburg
      19175243 visibility into OBP initialization
      19135005 lynx: The sensor 'Fan FB1/FM3/PRSNT' causes an -2 error in OEM
      18994353 Support BIOS Upgrade During Warm Reset
      18800640 bind(24) AF_INET6 failed: Cannot assign requested address
      18636184 G5/G5+: ADD HOST POWER STATE CONTROL UNDER /SP/POLICY
      18225459 Support for Multiple TACACS+ Servers
      18175662 Update net-snmp source version
      18085360 Increase NMBLOCKS
      18037376 Setting ilomCtrlFirmwareMgmtAction to initiate(2) clears IPAddress and Filename
      18023861 SNMP SET against ilomCtrlPowerAction fails on powerSoft(3)
      18016022 SNMP EmailCustomSender and EmailMessagePrefix objects allow SET on .0 instance
      17449514 CLI help for Remote Device should have example URIs for NFS and SMB
      17408904 ILOM intermittently fails to delete SNMP users
      17404673 Fortify - criticals bundle for fru, newflasher, restore
      17274438 FW upgrade should log reboot event in the SP logs
      15949983 "Guest started" and "guest stopped" messages sent to GM are not balanced
      15770567 SUNBT7029990-3.1_SP00 restoring config does not create SNMPv3 users correctly; u
      15706149 SUNBT7032510-3.1 WATCH Problems creating SNMPv3 users
      15690913 SUNBT7011313 Change authentication protocols used by wanboot support from SHA-1
      15688438 SUNBT7008407 unloading the usb driver causes kernel panic

``

### Special Release Notes:``

````

``

``

#### Note 1: Instructions for Firmware Upgrade from Versions older than Sun System Firmware 9.5.2.g

- All operations may be performed from the CLI, Web browser, or OpsCenter unless specifically noted. All examples below are CLI operations.

> > 1 Check current Sun System Firmware version
> > `-> show /HOST sysfw_version`
> > 1.1 If current version is 9.5.2.g or later go directly to Step 10
> > 1.2 If current version is before 9.5.2.g follow Steps 2 through 10
> > 2 Turn off host power
> > ``
> > ` -> stop /System``
> > ` ``` -> show /System power_state
> > ` 3 Record current network settings if not using DHCP
> > ```
> > `` -> show /SP/network
> > `

> > > Note: If not using DHCP, you must have local serial connection before proceeding.

> > 4 Backup current Service Processor configuration (only from CLI or Web browser)
> > ```
> > `` -> set /SP/config passphrase=<XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX>``
> > ` ````` -> set /SP/config dump_uri=scp://<user>@<ipaddr_or_hostname>/XXXXXX.xml
> > ` 5 Perform initial load of Sun System Firmware package
> > ```
> > `` -> load -source http://<ip_address_or_hostname>/Sun_System_Firmware¬-X_X_X.pkg
> > ` 6 Restore network settings if not using DHCP (from CLI only on Local Serial Connection)
> > ```
> > `` -> set /SP/network pendingipaddress=<XX.XX.XX.XX> pendingipgateway=<YY.YY.YY.YY> pendingipnetmask=<ZZ.ZZ.ZZ.ZZ> commitpending=true
> > ` 7 Perform second load of Sun System Firmware package
> > ```
> > `` -> load -source http://<ip_address_or_hostname>/Sun_System_Firmware¬-X_X_X.pkg
> > ` 8 Restore Service Processor configuration (only from CLI or Web browser)
> > ```
> > `` -> set /SP/config passphrase=<XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX>``
> > ` ````` -> set /SP/config load_uri=scp://<user>@<ipaddr_or_hostname>/XXXXXX.xml
> > ` 9 Load the fallback image
> > ```
> > `` -> load /SP/firmware/host/miniroot -source http://<ip_address_or_hostname>/xxxxxxx-fallback_boot-sparc.pkg`

> > > - Information on Uploading a New Oracle Solaris Miniroot Package from SP to Host (SPARC M7 and T7) can be found at: https://docs.oracle.com/cd/E37444_01/html/E37446/gqcim.html

> > `` 10 Perform final load of Sun System Firmware package
> > ```
> > `` -> load -source http://<ip_address_or_hostname>/Sun_System_Firmware¬-X_X_X.pkg
> > `

#### Note 2: Information on the Live Firmware Update feature

- About the Live Firmware Update feature

> In prior Sun System Firmware releases for SPARC T-series servers, both the Oracle ILOM and SPARC Host firmware were updated simultaneously during the Sun System Firmware update process, which required the Host to be powered off. This was a limitation unique to SPARC T-series platforms. In contrast, on SPARC M-series platforms, it was possible to download, update and activate the new ILOM firmware while the SPARC Host was powered on, and then in a later maintenance window, the already downloaded new Host components of the Sun System Firmware (OBP, Hypervisor, NYX and POST) were automatically activated when the Host was power cycled.
> With the Live Firmware Update feature, the ILOM component of SPARC T-series Sun System Firmware can be updated similar to SPARC M-series platforms, regardless of whether the Host is still powered on.
> - Without Live Firmware Update, if the HOST was powered on, ILOM would reject the firmware upgrade request with the following message:

> > > `"Host power must be turned off to execute this command.”`

> - With a system supporting Live Firmware Update, ILOM will instead inform the user that the Host is powered on:

> > > `"NOTE: The host is powered on; HOST firmware will be updated automatically when the HOST is restarted.”`

> > at which point the load command will continue execution. The ILOM portion of the Sun System Firmware will be loaded and ILOM will reset, however the updated version of the Host firmware which has been loaded on the system, will not be activated until the next power cycle.

> Note that the Live Firmware Update feature requires a minimum Sun System Firmware version of 9.5.2.g.

- Updating Sun System Firmware from Oracle ILOM

> You can update Sun System Firmware using the Oracle ILOM CLI or ILOM BUI. For instructions on how to perform the firmware update, see Performing Firmware Updates in the Oracle ILOM Administrator’s Guide for Configuration and Maintenance Firmware Release 3.2.x. (http://docs.oracle.com/cd/E37444_01/html/E37446/z400371a1482113.html#ILMCMz400371a1482113)

- Updating Sun System Firmware from Oracle Solaris

> You can update Sun System Firmware using Oracle Solaris by using the fwupdate utility contained in Oracle Hardware Management Pack (OHMP). OHMP is bundled in the Oracle Solaris operating system.
> - To take advantage of the Live Firmware Update feature and defer the power cycle of the SPARC Host during the update:

> > The command below will update Sun System Firmware and the Host will not be power cycled. With this command, ILOM is updated, but the HOST portion of the Sun System firmware (OBP, Hypervisor, etc.) will only be updated the next time the Host is power cycled.

> > > `"fwupdate update all -x metadata.xml"``
> > > `

> - To automatically power cycle the Host during the update (overriding the effect of the Live Firmware Update feature)

> > The command below will update Sun System Firmware and cause the Host to be power cycled so that the ILOM firmware and the Host firmware will be updated at the same time. Solaris will be restarted if the system has been configured to auto boot.

> > > `"fwupdate update all -x powercycle_metadata.xml"`

> For more information on using the fwupdate utility included in Oracle Solaris 11.3, refer to "Using fwupdate to Update Firmware" in the Oracle Server CLI Tools for Oracle Solaris 11.3 User's Guide (http://docs.oracle.com/cd/E64576_01/html/E64582/).

#### Note 3: Disregard occasional extraneous messages displayed during fwupdate

- For SPARC systems using fwupdate, you may occasionally see the following messages:

> > `"ERROR: Version verification failed."
> > “Error: Unable to establish IPMI v2 / RMCP+ session”
> > “Get Device ID command failed: Timeout”`

> You may disregard any of these messages. The firmware update actually completed correctly and the messages can be ignored.

``
``
``
``

#### Note 4. PCIe root port FMA alerts after upgrading to Sun System Firmware 9.8.6

- FMA alerts may be generated by Solaris after upgrading firmware to this release and power cycling the host. They are a side effect of the fix for bug 27083597 "FMA topology incorrect, calls out IOS RP as a FRU".

The alerts are innocuous and can be removed using the 'fmadm clear' command. Example alert removal:
`
# fmadm list-alert
--------------------------------------------------------------------------
TIME EVENT-ID MSG-ID SEVERITY
--------------------------------------------------------------------------
Apr 19 19:49:11 26553f6d-38d1-4472-8282-87e7a792c78f FMD-8000-CV Minor
Problem Status : open
Diag Engine : software-diagnosis / 0.1
System
Manufacturer : Oracle Corporation
Name : SPARC T7-1
Part_Number : 33940198+1+1
Serial_Number : AK00345576
Host_ID : 8699daa0
----------------------------------------
Suspect 1 of 1 :
Problem class : alert.oracle.solaris.fmd.fru-monitor.fru-remove
Certainty : 100%
FRU
Status : Active
Location : "/SYS/MB/IOH/IOS2/RP1"
Manufacturer : Oracle-Corporation
Name : ASY,MB,T7-1
Part_Number : 7315713
Revision : 01
Serial_Number : 465769T+1550N201JA
Chassis
Manufacturer : Oracle Corporation
Name : SPARC T7-1
Part_Number : 33940198+1+1
Serial_Number : AK00345576
Resource
Status : Active
Description : FRU '/SYS/MB/IOH/IOS2/RP1' has been removed from the system.
Response : FMD topology will be updated.
Impact : System impact depends on the type of FRU.
Action : Use 'fmadm faulty' to provide a more detailed view of this
event.
Please refer to the associated reference document at
http://support.oracle.com/msg/FMD-8000-CV for the latest
service
procedures and policies regarding this diagnosis.
# fmadm clear 26553f6d-38d1-4472-8282-87e7a792c78f
`